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CHAIEMAW FOULON: and now for the
feature event of the evening, Application
No. PEB¥Z2023-02, T-Mobile Neortheast, LLC & Mobilitie,
205 Conklintown Road in Wanague, New Jexsey;

Block 210, Lot 1.01. Application feor preliminary and

final site plan approval.

huthorized agent: " Gregobry D. Meese,
Eszgquire, of.Price, Meese, L0 Tice Banlewvard,
Woodcliff Lake, New Jersey.

This is carried over from the
December 213t meeting.

Before we start --

MARYOE MAHLER: I have Lo recuse mjself,
beéause I'm githin 200 feet.

{Whereupon, Mayor Mahler.recusas

himself and steps off the_dais.)

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Okay.

Before we start, I just wént ta leat
people know what the functiop of the Flanning Board
is.

20 would you mind?

Okay. We're here, when somebody wants
to do semething in tewn, a contractor wants to Luild
a devélopmeﬁt mnr whatever, okay, it 13 our job to

make s=ure . that they comply with all of the fedexal,
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state and local regulaticns. Okay.

If they do that, there's nothing we can
do to =stop 1t. Okay? Now I know all of yocu people
are here and, truthfully, . I dpn‘t want to see it .
eitheaer, oclkay. I voted against it 13 years ago.

But the matter of fact is i1if they mesat
all the criteria, esspeclially siﬁce it was approved in
2010 ox 204039, whenever it was, all they're doling ncw
iz a site plan review ﬁecause they're moving the
tower frem where 1t oxiginally was placed to ancther
site ocn the same property.

And in looking at, and tonight is the
first night I really tGDR 2 look at it, the maowe 1is
more beneficial than the original site was. Okay?

So the people that den't want it, I
want teo know hew many of you attended the board of
education meeting last night?

Well, that‘é Qood, because Chat's whers
your cumplaint 18, not here. Okay? and no mattexr

what the superintendent says, and I guestion a lot

what he -- what he says, okay, this has nothing teo de
with us. We're not -- we're not the ones, okay.
It's the beoard of eduocation and the —-- and the

school, itself, is the only cnes that can stop it.

o —-




10

11

1z

1z

14

15

1a

17

1

1%

20

21

22

23

24

25

fnudience outburst. )

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Okay, I juszt wanted
ta == ta -- ta -- to instruct you as Lo what ocur job
is, okay? BAnd we will do the job to the hest of our
ability.

ME. VELTRI: Zo, Mr. Chair; why don't
we do this, =20 we are clear, can We get the names of
all.of the membhers whgo are eligibie o vete.on this
application? I know most of us were here in
Decembar.

Our secretary just stepped ﬁut.

CHATEMAN FOUOLONW: All ;ight‘ S50 ler's
just...

ME. WVELTERI: Ehe had to apen the door,

somebody keeps shutting the deoor. She's at the door.

I want evervyone to know whoe the
eligible voters are so that we don't have confusion
if we do take & vote tonight.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Jennifer, could you
tell us who the sligible voters are?

M5. FICERITC: S Chairman Feoulon, he
was hnot present at the December meeting, hawevef, he
did =ign a certified letter that he listened to the
dis¢ of the meeting, 5o he would be akble EE vate on

thé apprlicaticon tonight.
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We hawve Councilman Cortellessa. We
hawve Membher Platt. e have Membeyr Slater, Member
Crilly, Member Jordan, Member Leonard.

S0 we have one, two, threes, four, five,
5ix, =Seven.

CHATRMAN FOQULOMN: - Okay.

ME. VELTRI: Okay. S0 we're clear
ahout that.

Also, I think between the meetings our
engineer wrate a letter regquesting additional
information; is that correct, Mike?

ME. CRISTALDIT: That's correct,

MER. VELTERI: Okav. Can you just

indicate the letter that you wrote for the record and

then at that point Qe‘ll hear testimony.

MR . CRISTH;D&: I don't see it.

I den't think I have my copy here, I
don't knew if anybody's got one?

ME. MELSE: It's the letter dated
January 10th.

MR . CRTSTALDI: fgs, sarry.

Tes, L diﬂ zend oaut a letter
January lath, and I did regquest some additional
infoermation from the applicanf that they.briqg in

gither an exhibit and be prepared Lo testify to
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information regarding in -- in the wicinity of The
tawer, the nature ¢f the activities and -- and within
the radius of the height Df.the tower; giwe us Some
distances to.the existing structures and we also want
ta know about the structural integrity of the towér
and address the proposed finish on the tower so the
board wonld have an idea of what the tower wounld look
like when -- when —-- 1f it goes up.

And then alse the types of components
that will bhe attached to the Lower and how they would
ke smecured and whether or not they'd be.protécting

from any debris that snow and ice that might fall

from it.

CHAIBMAN FCOULON: Mike?

MR. CREISTALDI: Yeah.

CHAIBRMAN FOULDH: FPull that mic closer
to you.

ME. YELTRI: FPut vour microphone aon.

ME. CEISTALDI: . Oh.

ME. MEESE: Mr. Chalrman, we're
prepared to address the letter in tetsl this evening.

ME. CREISTARLDT: Okay-

ME. MEESE: We were golng to go throudgh
just the letter point by point.

ME. CRISTALDT: Right.
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CHAIEMAN FOULOHN: ¥Yeah, no sense in
repeating it.

ME. VELTRI: All right. 8o, Mr. Meese,
are you ready to proceed?

ME. MEESE: TYes, wWe ave,

Good evening, Greg Meesse, attorney for
the co-applicants, ?—Mgbile Hortheast, LLC and
ﬁebilitie,

This iz a continuation fxom the
January 21lst [=ic] hearing.’

it that.hearing the khoard asked a
couple ﬁf things. One; they asked if we would inwite
the representatives of the school to attend tonight
and there is a representative, Mr. Beattie is hefe
this evening, who will talk in the publie szession of
the hearing. |

Although we had céncluded our testimonj

on that night, the board we also, I think, asked the

~school beoard ta have their ewn hearing and the school

board did that. ILast night there was a town hall
meeting where the residents came and a reprezentative

from T-Mobile together with the schoel bosrd were

‘there To answer guestions.

#nd again, although with concluded aur

direct testimony on the 21st, we did receiwve your
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hoard engineer's letter on the 10fth and we have Tony
Gualtieri here tenight, a professicnal eangineer, to
respond to your board engineer’'s letter point by
point.

MR. VELTRI: Will he he your first
witnéss?

ME. MEESE: He iz pur first and only
witness,

ME. ¥ELTRI:. 211 right. 8ir, weuld you
raise your right hand, pleaset?

Solemnly swear the testimeny you're
abkout to giwe shall ke the truth, the whole truth and
nothing but the trﬁth'so help you God?

| ME. GUALTIERI: I do.
A M T o NI O & U AL TTZEURTI, FPE
12{9 Routé 300, Wewhburgh, HNew Yeork 12554, hawving
heen duly sworn, testifies as follows:
| ME. VELTRT: Can you state your full
name and spell your last name, please.

MR. GUALTIERI: ntonisa Gualtierni,
-U-A-L-T-I-E-R-TI.

ME. VELTEL: Thank vyou.

Mr. Meese?

ME. MEESE: Eure.
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

‘BY ME. MEEGE:

. Mr. Gualtieri, vyou have a copy of the
January 10th -—- |

4. I do.

. -- 2024 Letter we're raeferring to? And
probably just hest for you to go through the letter
poipt by point --

B Sure.

. -— 1f wou could respond to the
questions asked?

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Excuse me, I have cne
guestion, what is his expertise? |
MRE. MEESE: ~ Ch, I'm =orry.
That's right, he did net testify at the
last meeting.
CHATRMAN FOU#DN: Wa.
MR . MEEEE: I apocleogize.
VDIE-DIRE EEAMTINATION |
BY MER. MEEZE:

Q. Mr. Guaitieri, weuld you very bhriefly
review your background and experience in the field of
engineering?

A I'm a licensed prdféﬁsional engineer in

the State cof HNew Jersey, along with 12 other =s=tates.
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I'm employed by Tecton;c Engineering.
I"we keen an executive VP with over 32-years
eXxperience.

Q.. And hawve you testified in front of the
cther planning boards and zoning bhoards?
A, Many, acrossg Neaw Jerseay,

CHATRMAN FOULON: And you're testifying
tonight on the construction aépects of the projsct?

THE WITHWEZZ%: -On the %rawingg fhatrﬁéié
svhmitted, yes, =sir,

CHATREMAN FOULGH: Okay.

Thank you.

THE WITHNESS: Tou're welcaome.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: o mphead.

ME. MEESE: I''d affer Mr. Gualtieri as
an expert in the field of ciwvil engineering.

ME. VELTETI: ‘¥Yes, thank vyou.

THE WITHNESS: 2411 right.

Sa the letter that we received, first
gquestion was ~-- first item here 1s the applicant
should identify the nature of activity within the
radius egual to the height of the téwer.

Wie're proposing a 120-focockt tower at
this laocatian, aﬁd the nature aof éctiviﬁy, if wyou

loak at the site plan, if you don't mind I711 put up

. H.._i\. AL

5
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the zite plan. I think it'1l1l Show a better picture
representation_uf what's gaing on.
“ MR. CRISTALDI: .Was that 120 oz
120 foot?
THE WITHESS: It's a 120-foot pole with
a lo-foot lightning rod.
ME. CRISTALﬁI: Okay.

CHLIEMAW FOULON: There goes your

Cower.

(Laughter.]

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBERS: Touché.

THE WITHESS: Thiz was Exhibift A-3 that
was -- that was presented to the beoard early on. And

he:e's the tower lecation {indicating).

and the height of the tower, to give
you some distance references, the -- the closest
portion ta the scheol is 1857 feet away.

The edge of the pavement, w;’re about
A3 feet from this location {(indicating). So the -—--
the radii really comes 3CLosS this section here
{indicating) within.EDD feet, you_prabablg got nine
ar ten parking spets that we would be in that -- in
thigharea to answer your guestion.

ME. CRISTALDI: Sure.

]
i
[
L

1

i

i

i

I
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CDIRECT EXAMINATIOHN

BY MR. MEESE:
i Is everything elese a wooded area?
P Everything else an the —--

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMEER: And three

houses.

THE WITHEZSS: -— the rest of the site,
within -- within 200 feet is wooded area.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Now, this is on the
cantern —-- eastern -- parden me -—- yeah, the sastern

portion of the p£oﬁerty, correct?

FEMALE ARUDIEMCE MEMRER: It's 1592 feet
for ocur houses .

That's incorrect information.

CHAIEMAN FOULON: Hey, Chief, what do

you think about geolng over on the end there by the

Wanague flag, so that the people can see it taoa?
FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: Thank you.
MALE AUDIENCE MEMBEE: Thank you.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Well, T wasz going to

ask him after he explained it t£to us, to do the zame

to the sudience.
Okay. Why don't you ezxplain it toe us
first and then you're going to have to repeat

yourself, turn it around and explain it the audience.
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THE WITNESé: 211 riaht. To anaswer the
first questicn iz, Lo identify the nature of activity
within the radii egual ta the helight of the tawe?.

an itTs 120-foot tower, within 120 feet
tn the sast you have about eight, nine parking spots,
that distance.

To the west, south you have woods.

ME. VELTEI: How far away Ffrom the
building, 137 feet, you =said?

THE WITNESS: I'm Sorry.

ME. VELTRI: How far freom the building?

You said 197 --

THE WITHESS: Distance from the center

" of the pole to the school is 137 feet.

ME. VELTEI: One-ninety-seven. Okay.

ME. CRILLY: and could yoeu divulge,
hecanse there was a guestion, abkout the distance from
residences?

THE WITHESS: fes_

5o from the center of the pole to the

rlaosest residence, it's 220 feet per the drawings.

The side yard teo the clgsezt -- to the

~lozsest property line is 121 feet. Okay?

S0 we're only proposing 120-foof LCower

at this location.
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CHAIRMREN FOULON: PFlus a ld-foat
antenna. We keep -- we keep leaving that out for
SO0Me reason,

THE WITNEZS: The 1l0-foot == 10-foot is
a —— it's 13d0-foot tetal --

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Total.

THE WITHESS: —-— height of structuzre.

CHATEMAN FOULON: Eight.

THE WITNESS: The top 10 feet is a --

CHATREMARN FOULON: Lightning recd or --

.THE WIfNESS: -—- lightning rod.

CHAIEMAN FOULON: Eight. Okay.

THE WITHNESS: A wery thin rod.

Number_two:

"The applicatiecn.shaould provi&e the

distance from the tower to the structure,
inmiuding parking lots and ather areas™ --

._COUNCILMAN CORTELLESSA: Could you step

back --
THE WITHNEIS: ~~ "dedicated teo pubklic
unge M
CODWCTILIMAN CORTELLESGSA: -—- hecause you
——.you said east, west. ¥ou didn't talk north, what

is ﬁhe igsune with north?

THE WITHESS: To the nerth =ide here,

T M LR kL e T
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{indicating] wou —-- you have woodsed area as well.
This is a good indication of what's there --

COUNCILMAN CORTELLEZSA: HNo, I don't

"think sa. There's no woodsd ares.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Ne, 1t is. It goes
-~ it goces towards Canklintown Reoad.

THE WITHNESS: The plaﬁ shnwn here
findicating) was Exhikbit A-1 at the Last meeting.

It's an aerial shat, overall site plan,
showing the location of the proposed moncpole, the
schaool, the wooded %rea anrd the residences that --
that are -- that are there [(indicating).

S0, you know, wWe have 1%7 feet here
(indicating) . We have a greater distance To these
homes oot here to the west {indicating).

CHAIEMAN FOULON: Okawv.

COUNCTLMAN CORTELLESSA: But, wvisually

it's wisual. It's been —-- 1it's seen by all those
residents without —-- withéut guestion, correct?

ME. MEESE: There was photo simulaticons
presented at the Decembsr 2lst meeting.by Mr. EKronk
and I think the board has copies of the photo
simulations in its packet, filed with the
applicaticon.

THE WITHESS: Number three:
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"The applicant should address the
structural inﬁégrity of the tower as per the
structural design reguirements that govern."

2n there is a federal statute, 1t'zm an

A2N5I Pubklication TIA. It's a 222 document, Rev H,

that takes inte accoeunt structural stakility and

"design of the monopole, when it gets designed. Those

drawings and that ztructural analysis will hbe
provided at the time of the building permit.

The drawings will -- the tower will

camply with that standarzd.

It alse will comply witﬁ any additiconal
regquirementsa within.the State of Mew Jersey, but I'll
tell Qou, thg sﬁructure -- that code 15 wvery strict
on -- on -- on telecommunications struoctures.

ME. VELTRI: Be the applicant'sa
representing that it will be kuilt in acccordance with
all federal and state —-- |

THE WITHESS: And sztate --

ME., WELTRI: -- standards, correst?

THE WITNESS: Correct.

MR . VELTRI: Okay.

THE WITHNEEZS: Humber four:

"The applicant should speciﬁically

address proposed finish on the tower so the

B LT et T RN
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fisual impact can be assessed.”

211 these structures ave all
galwvanized. &n it will ke a gray/silwer-ish ﬁmlor.

ME. MEESE: And, again, there iwas photao
simulations that were presented at the last meet;ng
that showed the view of the tower.

MR. VELTEI: I have a gquestion.

I was looking at thé plans, bear with
me, becausze maybe I misread it, but I'm looking at
-1, site notes. It says:

.“Prqpcsed'moncpole.ta ke painted
brown."

THE WITHESS: At one point 1t was =-~- it
was discussed to go in tﬁaﬁ difeétion, But we will
keep this as a galvanized finish. |

MER. VELTETL: Okavy. Sé that.note is
WIohg?

.THE HITHESS: and we will —-- we will
correct that when we file for a bunilding permit.

ER. YELTRI: Okay.

CHAIRMAW FOULON: Okay.

Is there any way to camouflage this?

I mean I =see towers aa I drive down
highways and what have you with branches on Themn and

what hawve you, to —--
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ME. MEEZE: An option here --

CHAIRMAN FOULON: -~ to fift in more
with the environment.

MA. MEEGSE: An aption here could he a
faux ftres.

They call it a --

EEMALE AUDIENCE MEMEEES: Mo, na.

CHATEMAN fDULDN: Tes.

ME. MEESE: -~ a Monopine.

COUNCILMAN ddﬁTELLEsagf Right.

MATE AUDIENCZE MEMEBERS: Like Cedar Hill
fvenue anpd 2087

CHATIRMAN FOULON: Okay. And you have
no ochijectians teo doing that?

MR. MEESE: If that's whé; the hoard’s
choice 18, we would -—- yes, we would do that.

COUNCILMAM CORTELLESSA: The structural
-- you talked about ths structﬁral integrity of the
tower. |

THE WITHESS: Yes.

COTHCILMAN CORTELLEZEZ: " What about the
encldsure armund the tawer to protect anyone from
going onto the tower and climbing the tower thaf;s

not a professional engineer or somecne needs to go to
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THE WITHMESS5: Well, we do recognize it
is a school. %o we are proposing an B-foot-high

enclosnre arounnd the base of 1it.

CALATPRMAN FOOLOH: What 15 the —-- what
iz the --

THE WITHMESS: It'as -- it will be an
fi-foot-high fence-that -- made out of écmposité.bcard

and we will use the anti-climb hardware.
(Audience DutEurst,J
"FEMALE AUDIEWCE MEMBERS: That'z going
toe stop —- |
f3imultanegous Speaking.
COUNCILMAN CORTELLESSA: S0 it's not a
linked fence ar anything likes thaﬁf. |
THE COURT REPORTER: - I'm sorry, I can't
hear you, sir.
{iudience outhurst.)
COUNCTLMAN CORTELLESSA: I'm asking
hiﬁ, it™s not a linked fence? It's a —-- if‘s a
hardwood fencé,
THE WITNESS: It is a fully enclosed
fence, correct.
COUWNCILMAM CORTELLESSZA: Dkay.
CHALRMAEN FDULOH: Okay. Letts --

THE WITHESS: The other thing we'll do,
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we'll remove any step bolts that will prevent anybody
from climbing the structure,

FE&ALE AUDIENCE MEMBERS: Wait, whoa,
whaoa. | |

CHATEMAN FOOLOW: Iz this -- okay.’
That's what I wanted to En@w; |

Iz this structu;:eF ﬁhe taower now, 1=
that ¢limhakle?

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBERS: _Yes,

CHARIRMAN FOULON: ¥ou're at a high
school, okay, there's going to be ==

{3imultanecuns Speaking.]

THE WITNESS: Wéll, e%erything ia —--
evérything's climbable, but the climbing --

CHATEMAN FOULON: —-= My —- my
lé-year-old grandson brought this to my.attention
just Sundaf." Okay. He says: "Erandpa,™ he says,
"somebody's gaing to try to climb dit.”

[Audience outburst‘i_

CHAIRERN FOULONW: "And they're golng to
]:uat.11 -- “anﬁ they're going to bet" -—-

TEMALE AUDIENCE MEHEERS: Tau wanna
hear —-

(Simultansous Speaking.)

CHARATIRMAN FOULOMN: -- "each other who can
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make it and whe can't make 1it.”

Sg if -- if this gets approved, I want
this thing as safe as possibkle.

FTEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBERS: Tes.

CHARIRMAN FOULON: ¥ou can make it
frnolproof, but you can't make it idiot-proot.

THE HITNESS:V Agree on that. Agreed.

2¢ the cone thing that the carriers do
dea, they do remove the zstep bolté like any other
structiure to minimize ar prevent anybody from having

direct access.

CHALTAMAN FOULOWN: Znd T den't think an
g—-foot feﬁce is high enouqﬁ, to tell you the truth.

MELE AUDIENCE MEMEBERS: Ho, no, no.

CHAIRMAN FOULCN: I would -- what I
would like to gee, I would like tﬁ see & ;inderhlock
syructuxe 12-feet high --

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBEES: Yeah,

CHAIEMAY FOULOM: -~ arocuand the whole
thing with a door on it.

MALE AUDIENCE MEMBERS: It should be
taller.

THE WITHESS: Okay. That's --

CHRIRMAN FOULON: .i mean if you —-- if

you watch TV lately and-you've.seen these illegal
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immigrants cocming inte this country, climbing over
these fences with razor wire and-what bhave you --=

fAudience outkurst.? o -

MALE AUDIENCE MEMBERS: Excuse me speak
inte the mike. We can’'t ﬁear Toul.

MALE AUDIENCE MEMEERS: FPeople are
talking left and right.

FEMALE AUDIEECE MEMBEES : Wa can't
hear.

CHATEMAN FOULOWN: ¥es5, pecple in the
éudience, Elease.keep guiet, you'll get wyour tu;n_

5o —--

ME. MEESE: If the board -- 1if the bo#d

wants a l12-foot enﬁlosurer that's nao problem,.
CHAIRMEQ FOULON: Okay. Thank you.
THE WITHESS: &All right. THumber five:
"The applicant should address the
components that will be attacheﬁ to the tower
and how they_will he secured =so there's no
debris falling from the tower, this includes
snow, ice and builduap.™ |
ODkay. First guestion, first item
thefe, put up the beoard that was marked Exhibhit A-Z
during the previocus meelting.

SD-T—Mahile is preopoesing, at 115 foot,

i

i
-
e
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arn antenna frame. Okay? Entenna frame with nine
antennas at that -=- at that elewvation (indicating}.

The circle here [indicating) is the

actual pole designation. and it's 2 clamped-on
structure. We dop not weld anythiong to the poles
an—-site.

Sq it will he a clamped-on structure
with —-- with some_gradingr antennas get attached to
that. Everﬁihing gets bultéd out here.

‘Any welding that occurs on these
structures cccecurs at the manufacturing.plant bafore
it comes oat here.

ME., LEONAZRD: zo what about future
uggrades? Future -—--

THE WITNESS: Yes. Sd.that was another
—— that's a little bit further dewn, the ;ther

questions.

g4 the pole iz also going to he

‘designed to have three additicnal future carriers at

—-— at lower elevaﬁions, 105, 595 and 85.
S50 the structure will bé able.to CAarry
that additicnal load. and, agﬁin, thase calculations
will be submitted at the building pérmit,
COUNCILMAN CORTELLE&SA: Se caleulation

hased on the original description that you gawve of
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1 the physical structure —-

2 . THE WITHESS: Correct. Carrect.

3| - COUNCILMAN CORTELLESSA: . So that's

4 already planned in the constructionf

L THE WITNESS: It hasn't been analyzed

& ar designed yet, but when we will design it, we will

7 make sure that it can carry thet load for the .

B additional carriers.

9 MR. CRISTALDI: What keeps any icicles

10 or whatnot from, you know —-- _ é

11 THE WITHESS: ©h, as far as ice --

12 _ | ME. CRISTALDI: -- cold weather.

iz THE WITHESS: - goes, okay, B0 that ?
i4 question —-- so 1ce, ?cu knuwf-hased on the weather -;
15 condiﬁions, that we've heen ﬁaving and —-- aﬁd ice f
1& form on anything, including trees, okay? So ice on

17 steal structures, when- it'zs cold it's.—— it's ice

1k lens;ng, you get little —-- little layers, right?

15 When the ice ~-- when you get.tﬁat -- that thawff?eeze

20 component, you will get little sheets of ice falling

21 . off. Larger chunks will fall directl? stralaht down. é

22 The smaller piesces will fly out a little bit further ;g
23 distance, no different than the surrounding trees E

24 around.m— around-where.we‘re proposing this; And no

25 different than anywhere else in the town, off of
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huildings, off of bhridge= and —; and =20 forth.
| COUNCILMAN CORTELLESSA: 41l bazed on
the amount of wind --

CHAIBMAN FOULON: Nothing in toewn is
130-feet tall.

THE WITHWESS: Well --

FEMALE AULIEWNCE MEﬁEERS: Teah.

COUWMCILMREL CéRTELLEéSA: 211 based an
the amount of wind that's associated with it. You
knew, ice doegsa't Just drop down, it's a --'

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMEERZE: Eight.

THE WITNESS: Wind, sail area =—=-

COUNCTILMAN CGRfELLESSA: Right.

THE WITHESS: -- and weight, those are .
the three conponents, if yog do the ralcolations.

COONCITMAN CORTELLESSE: Ab;olutelyf

THE WITNESS: GSomething lighter will
travel a little hit further, smmething heqvier_wi;1
drop a lot gquicker.

ME. CRILLY: 82 just -- just a
guestien, the -- the base and the fence or
cinderhlock or whatever structure, what will ke the
diameter of that, that is outside of the structure =0
if it fallszs, it's going to fall within that --

THE WITHNESS: And 25-hy-30 is what
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we'lre proposinag.

ME. CRILLY:

28

‘All right. Sc a heavier

piece with the wind would most likely fall within

that containment?

THE WITNEZSE:

And, again,

Yes.

it all depends on size --

[5imultaneous Speaking.)

ME. CRILLY:

guatrantees -—-

THE WITNESS:

MR. CRILLY:

THE WITHWESS:

ME. CRILLY:

within that containment?

THE WITNESS:

¥Yeah, I know, no

w— wind speed —-

-— but for the most part

-- and weight.

.—= it's going to fall

Right .

But that makes sense, right, if you

drop something heawy, 1t goes straight dewn --

ME. CRILLY:

THE WITHESS:

-- may catch a little bit
little bit furthez.
ME. CRILLY:

Thank you.

THE WITHESS:

¥Yeah, wyeah, yeah.
-— something lighter may

meore wind and fly out a

Okav.

Ckay. Zaven:




20 ‘%

1 : "The applicant's sife engineser should

2 discuss how the current site fér the tower was

3 selected including the effect of the agreement 3
4 with.the schonl board and how and ﬁhy these E
5 decisions resuyted in the safest ;Dcation af

& . the tower."”

7 . 8o putting uﬁ, agein, A-1, the original

g location was right by the ball field, and it was

5 regquested to be moved because of the school

10 improvements that were ~- wWwere being done and that ;
11 distan;e wasz 135 féet from the gchoal at that time. i*
12 e we're moving it further away frcﬁ

13 the schoel into fhe wdods.,

14 . - .CDUHCILMAH CDRTELLESQQ: Tes, 62 feest
15 veu're moving it away from the school? |

16 THE WITMEESS: Correct.

17 Humber eight:

1% "hs per 114-102A-6, a notarized

15 statement by the applicant as to whether

20 : construetion of the tower will accommodate the
21 1ocatﬁuns of additicnal antennas for.future
22 nzers .,

23 - I already testified to that.

24 MR. MEESE: And this statement will be

25 provided if the board approves the application, the
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notarized statement.

ME. CRILLY: Let me juszt ask a
gquestion, because there was testimony at the prior
meeting about increasing Eeight, the carriers weculd
oo doﬁn the peole, meaning. ..

| THE WITHNESS: Correct.

ME . CRILLY: Okay. But no increased
height in the futuxre?

I ﬁean, this comnstructien will not --
will it familitate that?

MRE. MEESE: There 1z -—-

THE WITNESS: The pole will be designed
to carry what we are proposing here.

MFE. CRILLY: Just geing down, xight?

THE WITWEBSS5: From here dﬁwn
findicating)r correct.

‘ME. CRILLYF Okavy. 8o noething higher.

THE WITHESZS: Wae're not prnpag;ng
anything.

ME. MEESE: There is a federal law that
would allow éémeone to come in and increase the
hgight.

Siven thig structure, there's ample
room beloﬁ for other carriers.

ME. CRILLY: Below?

}
i 1
1
ri
B
L
!




10

11

1z

1z

14

15

16

17

1a

13

20

21

22

23

24

25

of the

before

3z

I guess what I'm saying, but in terms
height going up.

ME. MEESE: Yes, there is both a state

ME. CRILLY: They would have to appear

thi=z board before that would be approved I

would assume?

MER. MEESE: N, there's a state and

federal law that allews it as of right to go up to

10 feet, 10 percent --

ME. CRILLY: You ¢an increase by

10 fest?

MER. VELTRI: Is that fhe Spectrum Act?

MR. MEEZE: In the Spectrum A<t and

also in the New Jersey Colleocatien Law.

faudience ocuthurst.}

ME. VELTET: So they -- you <capn ga up

CHATRMAN FOULQN: Duiet, please.
ME. WELTRI: -— 10 percent, right?
ME. CRILLY: Dy 20 fe=t?

ME. VELTRI: 1Is that your

understanding, &sir?

THE WITNHNEZZS: I'm sorry.

ME. WVELTRIL: Is that your understanding
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as -well?

THE WITHES3: Yes, but mast carriers oo

‘up because they can't ccllocate anywhere else on the

structure;

Zo, you Know, most people when they
want to build, they're goeing to build whatewver is
least expensive.tm Jgo up.

¥You would prebably need to reinforce
that structure to ke able to do that. S0 -- but
that's -- this iz what we're proposing at this time.

COUNCILMAN CORTELLESSA: But what'a
your thought process in terms of -- I understand the
-— I upnderstand the law issue associated with this,
you got a 130-foot tower including the. -—- the
lightning roﬁ, but yoﬁ hawve the potential to add
another 10 percent teo that.

From a business perspective, what's
your thinking here? Are vou really going to just say
vyou're Ffine here with dropping the other fthree belaow
the teop or are you planning, freoem 2 business
perspecti%e, te increase it7?

What'=s your thought process? I mean,
that's a legitimate husiness questicon.

ME. MEEZE: T-Mobile isz at the height

it reguires.
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COUNCILMAY SORTELLESSA: Okay.

ME. MEESE: We can't speak for Verizon,
ATET, Dish.

We aassume there's amﬁlé space hers as
indicated an the drawing -—-

COUNCILMAN CORTELLESESR: Uh-huh.

MR. MEESE: —-- because there’=z ample
space on the tower.

If they can come in and prowe their
case that they need additional height te £fill a gap.

ME. CRILLY: But they dmn't_héve ta
rome befoare this hoard, so, essentially, they cenld,
with the lightning red, go up to 150 feet.

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: They could do
whatever they want.

MALE AUDIENCE MEMEBER: Yes.

THE WITHESS: That is correct.

ME. CRILLY: Thank you. -

CHAIRMAN FOULOMN: Who's going to awn
this tower?

ME. MEESE: It’s.going to be owned by
Mobilitie, which is a co—applicant..

| CHATIEMARY FOULGH: Okay.
ME. MEESE: It's going te be huilt by

Makilitie.
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ME. CRILLY: The high schocl 15 nat
going to own it, they're just golng to own the
property, correct?

ME. ﬂEESE: That's correct,

MR. CRILLY: Okay.

COUNCILMAN CORTELLESSA: 30 Mobilitie

‘and T-Mobile are the two owners?

.. THE WITHEEE: I'm sorry, I didn't hear

Yo,
COUNCILMAN CORTELLESSA: I'm sorry.

Mobilitie and T-Mobile —-- and your organization are

" the co-owners?

MR. MEESE: T-Mobile and Mobilitie aze
ce—applicants.

Mobilitie will end up owning and
managing tﬁe tower, itself.

T-Mobile will end up heing on the tower
as a lease te Mobilitie.

COUNCTLMAN CORTELLESSA: And what do
you think their -- this is a tcugh guestion.

Wha; de you think their business
implications are, going forward énd building it up
higher?

ME. MEESE: Well, the reason that the

tower is designed as it is is to allow collocation on
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And it's- shown right on the drawings,
callocation.

COUNCILMAN CORTELLESSA: Below and
abhove, potentially?

ME. MEESE: There 15 a federal and a
state law that both allew towers to be increased in
height, it is what it is;

COUNCILMAN CORTELLESSA: It is.

CHAIBMAN FOULON: A1l right. Well, T
havé a gquesticen on the collaocation.

Why? Okavy.

ME. MEESE: I'm sorry, why what?

CHATIRMAN FOULON: Why would ﬁou
considef co— == Co- - sharing this with other
aampanie;, okay? You zaid there's a dire need fﬁr
this coverage in —- in this area, but you'Te
T-Mabile, okay, and you're gcolng to take care of the
gap in this arsa.

S0 why would we have to even consider
other companies going ocnto that pole?

MR.-MEESE: T would think that you
would, as @ condition, reguilre colleomation so you
den't have znother polsa gome in --

CHAIRMAN FOULOM:. Believe me, thers
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won't be another peole.

.[Laughter.]

FEMALE HUDIENQE MEMBEER: Amearn .

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMEER: This one
either,.

~MR. MEEZE: The only way you don't get
another pole is te allow collocation on.the poles
that you have.

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: <You should’
know:

CHHfRMEN FOULDN: ) if Verizon comes
to us and says, well, we -- we need -~ we have a gap.
We're going to hawve to allow them?

ME. MEEESE: ¥ou wéuld héve to allow
each of the FCC-licensed carriers to provide ‘the
facilities necessary té provide xeliablé_coverage,
Yes,

And the best way.to make sure you dao
not have additional towers is tTo allow coilacaficn oﬁ
the towers that you do hawve.

CHATEMAN FOULOGH: Dkayi

ME. MEEZE: adnd in fact, that's the
purpesé behind the federal and the state caollocation
laws, is to make it easier to get on thr_\.se.tc-werﬂr tao

stop new towers from going up that are single-uss
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1 Lowers.
2 . ME. CRILLY: Did you bring your
3 wireless expert with you today or no?
4 CHAIRMAN FOULON: No. P
5 . FEMALE AUDIENCE MEHBEB:_ WNo.
& : ME. CRILLY: She's in the audience —-
7 _Dkay. I have gquestions fa;'her. ' E-
H | Ma. ﬁEMETRIGU: I hawve a gunesgtion, if
o ~= if thisg is approwved, Mobilitie is goding to he
10 managing thé tower?
11 ME. MEESE: Yes.
12 M2, DEMETRION: And who is geling to
13 handle the maintenance and ensure that that's noct _
14 done.duxing school hours for site snrveys, oranes ?
15 that may need to come in fof, you knéy} maintenance. ?
16 ME. MEESE: That's all Mobilitie. |
17 And --
13 . 1Zimultanenus Speaking.ﬁ
1o ME. DEMETRIOU: Mokhilitie would --
20 ME. MEESE: -— they're a co-applicant
21 —-— they're a co—appligant tonight.
22 5o if the board has concerns Wwith that
23 - =
24 : M3. DEMETERIOU: hnd wowuld that he with
25 the hoard of education, an agreement, or would that
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be part of our stipulations?

MR. MEESE: - Well, wou're granting site
plan is -- the application for site plan approaval.
Afid if there's conditienz on maintenance cutside of,
you kneow, school heours, except for an emergendy,
that'=s a reasonable gondition.

M%. DEMETRIOU: &nd I'm just stating
for the record, I'm not an eligible woter because I
wasn't at the lazt meeting, . I just'was appointed
tonight, kbut I do hawve guestions =so...

MR. MEESE: Okay.

M3. DEMETRION: Thank you.

ME. ESLATER: There are state
regulations regarding operaticn of <ranes and that
type of thing while the building is occeupied, so you
can rest assured that there will.be noe 300-foot crane
set ﬁp to operate while this scheool 15 in session.
Okaf?

My brother—-in-law i1s a licensed

cperator and that's. the rule.

CHATRMAN FOULON: Okay. The other --
the other issue I have is ¥ou talked.ét the previous
meeting about a4 generator t@ supply electricity in a
power cutage;

I helieve the board would 1likese that
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generafor to be natvural gas operated not diesel fuel.

ME . SLATER: Tes.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: The reason beilng
dAiesel fuel, the tank can leak, can <ause an
envirenmental problem and also you're good for mayhe
20, 22 hours and then you geot to refill it and.as we
all know frnm_Sandy, you cauldn't”get.diesel fuel in
a reaspnable amount of Time.

So we want natural éas propselling that
generator.

ME.. MEESE:. I'm aaauﬁinq it's available
in the =z=ftreest. IT'm net sure 1f anyone knoﬁs that
that's the case.

MR.:SLBTER: In the town —-- 1it's in the
Lown. | |

CHATRMAN FOULON: Okay.

ME. MEEEE: If it"=s available there,
tﬂén that's not a proklem. |

CHAIEMAN FOUDLON: Okay.

THE WITWESS: Item No. 9:

- "The applicant Shﬁuld acknowledge that
they will cowmply with all applicable
reguirements in Article 15 Wireless
.Telecommunicatian Towers and ﬁntenna.f

The answer iz yes.
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CHATEMAW FOQULON: Okay.

Any other guestiona?

MBE. SLATEER: We, you answered mine with
—— o1 the diesel fuel versus natural gas. ¥Yaou - -get
intoc storage, above gxmund; it's geing tao have Lo he
a storage tank that needs a containment kasin of scome
kind -=-

(fimultanscus Speaking. !

CHAIRMAN FOULON: &11 right. We'wve
addressed it and —-=-

ME. SLATER: YTeah.

CHARTEMAY FOULON: —-- that's ho% ﬁe will
do 1it.

HR. SLATER: Natural gas is the.quieter
aof the Two. | |

CHATRMAN FOULON: ¥ou had a guestion

about —--

MS. DEMETRION: Grades,

CHRIRMAN FOULGﬁ: -- you had a guestion
putting this ﬂn.the telephone poles, you wanted Co...

ME. CRILLY: Ho, that's -- that's for
the wireless expert.

Teah, that's ~— I don't think that

that's...
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CHATBMAN FOULOMN: She's not here to
answer it.

ME. CEILLY: She's in the back.

MS. DEMETRIOU: She's in the --
CHARIRMAMN FOULON: Oh, is she?
Wall, could we -- could we call hér?
ME. MEESE: You know, I ﬁon't want this
matter te keep going on.
| I know the publis wants to speak
tonight. I want ta giwve them a chance to speak
tonight.
Our testimony was clozed at the lasé
meeting -
| MALE RUDIENCE MEMBER: Nao, it wasn't..
ME. MEESE: ~- sa I preferxr nof to, w¥ou
know, .recall people and delay things.
She did testify és to the need for the
site at that time.
MR. CRILLY: There are follow-up

gquesticons, though, that you thiok of after meetings,

"so I don't knew why you're holding back your expert.

FEMALE AUDTENCE MEMBER: Yeah. BRight.
ME. MEESE: Becanse this matter was

filed on March 30th of last year.
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ME. SLATER:: Where have you been £

ten years?
| ME. MEEIE: I understand. ¥Yeah.

ME. SLATEER: Woe, I'm sericus, wher
have wou been for ten years?

ME. MEESE: And it's got teo come €
conclusion.

CEBRIRMAN FOULON: We would like to
frem that expert, if you don't mind;

ME. MEESE: Dkay. We will recall
expert for guestions to the board.

We will not reopen the expert Lo
gquesticens from the public.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: .Fine,

MR: CRILLY: Thank you.

CHAIRMAN EFOULOWN: and I believe --
bhelieve the gentleman just had one guestion.

ME. MEESE: That's fine.

Because We Ccahn —-

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBEER: Wailt.

Mﬁ. MEESE: —-- hecause we'couid do
for days and days and days-

ME. CRILLY: I hawve two guestions.

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: We have

questions.

43
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1 CHATEMANW FOULON: Okay. Can you bring
2 her up? |
3 She's already been sworn in, right? 3
4 ME . vELTﬁI: She has been. i
5 CHAIRMAN FOULON: Yes. 0Okay.
a F R A N E B B O3 CHUOTLT E,
7 . §3 Beawver Brook ERoad, Suite_zﬂl, Lincoln Park,
B Wew Jderzey 07035, having been previcusly sworn,
o testifies as follows:
1o CIRECT EXAMINATIOGHN
11 | BY MR. MEESE: y
I
12 o o, j Ms. Boschulte, you weré sworn in at the h
13 last meeting?
14 -. A Yaes, I Was.
15 Qj and you're still under oath?
16 B.  Yes, I am.
17 _ CHATIRMAN FQULOH: Olay - Go ahead.
1B ME. MEESE: One of the anrd membhers
15 ~has two qﬁesticns far ycou. |
20 ME. CRILLY: Right.
2L Just if vou would, there was a guesticon
22 raised that I read through the packet, vyou know, and
23 I'm not —— I'm not an engineer, I don't hawve your
24 sxill set, so0 if vou could explain this to me.
25 3a ﬁy simple mind, right, T had my
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wireless router and I have a booster. Right?

Now, i1f Zprint put a seriés onf boosters
on telephane peoles, right, could you just explain the
difference between the concept that I'm talking'about
with the wireless booster in a residentizl home
versus doing that frem a cell tower that would --
because I beliesve your'téstimony, I'm not putting
wérds in your moﬁth, was the issue that T-Mpbile was
having was reception inside of solid structures along
Eingwood Aveﬁue; is that correct?

THE.WITNESS: "In-building service, yes.

MRER. CRILLY: _Inubuilding service, okay.

How would a bhooster wersus the.fowef - -
could you -- Zould you contrast those two approaches
to solving your problem?

THE WITNESE: Okavy.

& booster amplifies signal that's
already.present. |

So yaou putting a boostef in an area
that has poor éiqnal is not going to necessarily £ill
your Coverade Jap.

Two, it alsc doesn't improve the ampunt
of capacity or usage that a new facility is going to
be capahle af.

%n, meaning, you're trying to extend =
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coveragse fooctprint —-

ME. CEILLY: Uh-huh.

THE ﬁiTNﬁSSL- -- by putting in
boosters, but in ocrder to deo that successfully, you
have to hawe a footprint to begin with.

53¢, one, you don't haverstrcng enough
signal to hoost; ana, two, you have a wery large
coverage gap, aApproxXimately over a mile long that
will not increase the capacity in erder to maﬁage the
data users in the area.

ME. CRILLY: If I might ask you a
gquesticn, so let —-- where is vour closest tower
otherwise? o

THE WITHESS:_ S50 we —— T—-Mobile has two
wireless facilities, to the -- one to the north ==

MR. CRILLY: Uh—huﬁ.

THE WITWESS: —— which is at 10 Cannici
Driwve, thaﬁ's approximately 0.8 mi;es to the nc;th
from the propméed location.

MR . CRILLY{ _Yup.

THE WITHNESS: t2nd then there’'s aﬁﬁther
farility te the south aleng Ringwood Avenue, the
water tank, which is abeout 0.6 of a mile from the
proposed location.

MER. CERILLY: 50 a zeries of boosters,
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if you had a series of.buosters or whatever, ﬁaeg the
signal dissipate as you go from one booster ta the
next o0r <an you explain that to me?

THE WITNESS: Sure.

I'll giwve you the example of your
wireless router in your home. Dkay?

¥You can be on your wireless router and
as soon as you pull out of your drivéway, are ydﬁ
still on i1it? o

ME. CRILLY: No.

THE WITHESS: Na, it's gone. BEight.

se the facilities, thos=e are wery low
POWEL . Thef‘re not meant to cover béyond the
footprint Df your home. |

ME. CRILLY: Uh-huh.

THE WITHESS: Most of the time your
wireleszs EauterF if yeoeun have more than cne level in
yvour home, you neesd extenders on that wireless
device, becanse the amount of RF signal that's being
tranémitted from that router is not ;trung genough to
penetrate into, sayf your bhasement --

ME. CRILLY: Th-huh:

THE WITHEZ5: —-— ov the upper level
bedrooms.

¥ou'll hear complaints. vou dan't have
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enough throaghput --

MR. CRILLY: Hight.
THE WITHESS: -- that's what happens.

ME. CREILLY: I hear it from my kids all

the time.

THE WITHESS: Exactly.

MR, CRILLY: R11 right.

THE WITMESS: So that's not geing to be
sufficient for this size of a dJgap.

That's not what we're talking about

here.

COUNCILMAN CORTELLESSA: Let me asgk a

naive guestion related to that.

I have access to my home wheresver I'm
driving from. Okay? I can call Alexa, tell her to
furn the lights on, make the coffee, make phone
calls, from wmy car; miles ffam my home. What's the
difference betwesen when I have that capability in my
caxr to my hom? and nther facilities, hy the way,
veraus why ian't that a booster-level type of
situation?

Maybe it's a naiwve questicn, but, yocu
knew, I do have éccess, as he was trying to Say,
using a booster, I have access with where that

technoleogy is coming from, significant gigabytes of
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information.

Help me.

THE WITHNESS: So, one, you are -- T
don't know how vou're ceonnected and being provided
service from ARlexa.

so I don't know if that's being over
the LTE network, but that is nmt.public.

SD; noe one =lse but you have access,
which is why you have probably the amcount of
throughput that you do hawve.

But T-Mokbile i= a business that's
tr?ing to serve the enfire community.

COUNCLILMAN CORTELLESERA: I'm trying to
undersfand whers fhat_capability iz, kbecause a lot of
people have that access and are using it at the same
time.

Zo I'm juét trying to understand whezre
iz that additicnal power coming from for, f&u krnow,
the-&apability te connect to different dewices.

THE WITHNESS: If you're utilizing

Alexa, that means you have a transmitter in your home

OOUNMCILMAN CORTELLESSA: Eight.
THE WITHNESS: —— amplifying and

boosting the signal.

= s e
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COUNCILMAN COHTELLE#SH: I hawve &
router in my home —--

THE WITNE:ZS: Right.

COUNCILMAN CGRTELLESéﬁ: -=- akay?

and that's the -— that's the connectlaon
then tec the Internet in my home.

THE WITHEZE: REight.

5o that's being -- that's being
provided through Fi2S most likely.

COUHCTLMAN CORTELLEZSA: I don't think
s0, but --

ME. CRILLY: We wish we had Fi0s 1
here. We're all Optimum.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Okay.

THE WITNESS:_ Dkay. Well, Optimum.

CHAIRMAN FOUOLON: I have.another
guestion aleong that line and I'm sorry I wasn't here
at the last meeting to ask it then, but why can't yon
collacate with the tower that's at the =zenior citizen
center?

THE WITNESS: So all the facilities

that T-Mobile is currently on, these are the closest

facilities -—-

CHAIRMAHW FOULON: MNa, na. Okay, but

why can't you enllpcate with Verizon on the tower




10

11

1z

13

14

15

1la

17

148

15

20

21

22

23

24

25

I S TS T B

51

that's at Tthe seniocr citizen centel.
THE WITHESS: Okavy.
85 T-Mobile has collocated on all

existing facilities that they possibly can, and this

is the agap that they're being left with.

When you colleocate, other carriers hawve

"different heights.

It T-Mobhile is at the bottom, then
their coverage footprint is geing to be different.
If another carrier iz 40-feet higherx,
they're going te have a bigger footprint.
80 all these took into —-
CHATIRMAN FOULON: Have you —-- hawve you
loocked at ;allocating - -
fsimultanecus Speaking.|
THE WITHESS: —-— gaongideration.
“HAIRMAN FOULOM: -- on the tower at
the éenior citizen center?®
Have you locked inte that at all?
THE WITHESS: Whexé exactly is the
senior c;tizen center?
Oh, Verizon an that -- okay-
 Yes, the site that Verizon 1s currently
o One, it's very limited, it‘é further =outh; two,

Verizaon only has the capability of two antennas on
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that. S0 they're limited with space.
80 even if T-Mebile was to use it, a
gap would Still exist. ' : }ﬁ

ME. SLATER: Okay. Where is this gap?

Who complains about thé gap? And is it an emergency
need or is it a civilian need --

FEMALE AUDIEMCE MEMBEER: Teas,

MER. SLATER: -- that wyou're trying to
£fil17? |

FEMALLE AUDIENCE MEMBEHR: Thank you.,

ME. SLATEE: Because this is all wvery
nebuleous like there's a gap fleating arcund and, fou

know —-

idudience autburst.)
MR. SLATEE: -- it's going to rain down
on u2s with all this additicnal kneowledge and it just

ain't there.

50 where is —-—- where 1s —-- define the
gap.

ME. MEESE: Hold on.

MR. SLATER: Okay?

Because you come in here all panicky,
we hawve a gJgap. We hawve a gap. And it comes down ED
this, it ain't a gap- It's dollazrs.

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBEE: Right.
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1 ME. MEESE: That's -—-
2 _ ME. SLATER: 0Okay.
3 ME. MEESE: That's not right.
4 ‘ ME. ESLATER: Sure, it dis right.
5 ME. MEESE: Hold on. Held on.
& ' M. SLATER: You're not making this —-
7 ME. MEEESE: That's not =- that's not
E_ correct.
2 {2imultanecus Bpeaking.)
10 ME. SLATER: -=- to make knowledge here,
11 you're doiﬁg it to make money.
12 MR. MEESE:. Ms. Boschulte came to the
13 last mesting, in December, with coverage plots
14 showing where the gap Was -
15 She identified tﬁe gap.
16 MR. SLATER: By computer, ckay.
17| Did anybody go cut with a rangs
16 | finder —-
.19 . ME. MEEESE: And --
20 MR. ELATEE: ——.Gr anything like that?
21 ME. MEESE: —-- agailn --
22 ME. SLATER: Same with your ballean
23 test, now, it #as zpecicus.
24 ' We did a bhalloon test for the lollipop
25 at the Burger King and we sent a bal;aon_up at,
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whatevey 1t was, at %0 feest. And we rode out tao
Eiverdale. nd we rode out to Oakland. rnd we rode
np to the tep of Bkyline Drive. &And we did a wisual.

and we had the public invelwved and the Planning Board

and the town council. Okay?

¥You throw all of this stuff, everybody

+that you present iz your guy.

FEMALE AUDIEWCE ﬂEMEER: That's right..

ME. MEESE: And -—- and in - December --—

MR. SLATER: And it's all from your
end, okay?

ME. MEEEE: -- in December - sif, in
hecember vou had an Gppuxtuﬁity to ask those
gquestions of Mr. Kronk with respect to the balloon
tést. He was here, he tes£ified.

He said —--

CHATRMAN FOULON: That's irrelevant.

MR; MEEZE: He said --

CHATEMAN FOULOW: That's tatally
irrelewant. ngra here now --

MR; MEESE: Np; it's not.

(Simultaneocus Speaking.)

CHATEMAN FOULOQH: Mo, no, walt, wait.

ME. SLATEE: Sunre, it i=z.

ME. MEESE: Mr. Chairmam --—
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CHAIRMAN FOULON: Okay.

ME. MEESE: -~-= it's wery Televant,

~because the testimony was concluded -—-

CHATRMAN FOULON: This 1s an extensicon
nf the previous meeting. Okay? And I really -—-
truthfully, I expected all of your experts to be here
tonight.

irpplause. )

ME. MEESE: It's not a continwvation.

CHAITRMAN FOULOH: Yea, 1t is.

ME. MEESE: It is= pot.

{Applause. ]

ME. MEESE: Mr. Chéirman, e
came because ;;

(5imultanecus Speaking.)

CHATRMAN FQULDN: If it's neot a
continuation, they vouo shauld ha?e advertiaed it.

ME . MEEQE: Your —-- your enqineer.sent
a letter last week with new gquestions.

We could have said, hey, come on.

The only reason we came tonight, that
W d;acuased with the khoard, was to inwvite the
representarive of the school te come and talk, fhat's
what the hpoard asked us to do, otherwize we were

ready for the vote at the last meeting.
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And what we =said, since your enginesr
raised the issue, we will bring Mr. Gualtieri here to
answer the guestions that yoor engineer posed.

S0 we -—-

CHEIRMAN FOULON: I am extremely
disappointed that all of your experts arve not here to
testify.

(Applause. |

ME. MEESE:. And how -- we'rTe not all
here ta re-testify and reopen the meeting.

CHATEMAN FOULON: Please, stop.

We don't need applause. Okay.

MR. MEESE: .And this beard member had
questions.of Ms.. Boachulte, we brought heﬁ back up to
answer those questions.

Eut to aopen up the hearing to the start
all over again, that's not right.

ME. CRILLY: &And I'm not not doing
that, I hawvte —-

CHAIRMAN FOULON: We're not starting
aver agaln.

MER. CEILLY: -— additiaonal questiaﬂs,
if I might ask my second. all right?

CHAIEMAW FOULOM: I mean, I listened to

four heours of testimony téday aon this, okay?
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1 BEut there's still guestiona that I }
2 hawve; based on ﬁhat_testimoﬁy;_ ;
3 ' ME. CRILLY: If I might ask my second é
4 que;tian and this =-- and this goesz tao ?
5 Mr. Cortelleszsa, his gue=zation, whatever. f
& We were referxring to the.genimr citizen ;
7 center and certain heights, right? &nd there are a L
g lot of different kusinesses with technology now, for
4 example, Wall Street up in Mahwah, how clcse you get
10 to fhe file server for these high-freguency traders.
11 They get lease revenue, okay, hased upon that
1z roszitioning. Okay?
12 How, is Mebkilitie ecenomic incentive?
14 Say Mobilitie and T—Moﬁile, the partﬁexship, ﬁoes
15 Mopilitie receive lease revenue from the carriers
18 that are on the tower?
17 THE WITHNESES: S5 the —~-
1B . MR, CEILLY: That's a guestion ﬁor the
15 attorney.
20 THE WITHESS: Correct.
21 | ~ ME. MEESE: The answer wounld be yes.
22 ME. CRILLY: Okay. So, now, all of --
23 : MR. MEESE: Just all -- all of the
24 carriers sald off their towers years ago.
25 MR. CRILLY: ¥up, I know that.:
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ME. MEESE: Right.

ME. CRILLY: I under=tand fhat aspect.
The szpaces are leased.

ME. MEESE: Carrect.

MR. CRILLY: Is there a.cairelétion
hgtween height, meaning how far the signal will
transmit, and lease revenue?

Méaning, if you are taking the sweet

spot for T-Mabile at the top and then we were told

‘there were four levels down. And they're going to --

MR. SLATEER: Three lewvels down.
ME. CEILLY: Three levels down?
Three levels down and there's going to
Fe lease revenue going down, right?
Is there a correlation beftween that
height and the ameount of lease revenue?
. Meaning, is there an sconomic incentive
if you go upt
MALE AUDIEWCSE MEMEBER: Tes.
FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMEER: Tes,
ME. MEEZE: I don't -- I den't have the
answer to that, but I do not beliewve s50.
My understanding is --
{Audience outburst. ]

THE WITHEZZ3: But, I'd like fteo add --
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MR. CRILLY: Just tell me zbout the -
THE WITNESZS: I'd like to answer it

from an RF perspective.

ME. CRILLY:. aAnd that's -- that's why
I'm asking wou about 1it. Yeah.
THE WITNES&: 50 each carrier has to

evaluate their network on their own of what they ha
already estaklished. Dkay?
| Verizoan, ATE&T aﬁd.T—Mobile, these are

estaklizshed networks --

ME. CRILLY: Eight.

THE WITHESE: —-— and they have all
entered the market at different times.

50 to say that Verizon wants to 4o an
this, the size of tﬁeir gap is going te differ.

ME. CEILLY: But IL'm not talking ahou

‘gap, I'm talking about any ecther carrier, right, or

let's say, for example, and you know, this is not m
expertise,”right, we go 5, 65, TG,
Doaes T xéquire -—
THE WITHESES: Okay.
MR, CRILLY: -- a stroenger signal
strength, so you've got to go up?
.THE WITHESS: So let me put it this

WaY I Two —- two metrics that you're going toe leok

a5

e

t
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for a wireless network. One is coverage —-

MER. CEILLY: Uh-huh.

THE WITHNESS: ~= and the other one is.
capacity; Dkay?

When vaou evaluate the need of what;s
needed, going up higher doesn’t necessarily benefit
the network. AZnd there are reasons.

‘One, 1if it's a capacify izsua, you
den't want something higher, because the higher it
is, yes, the further out your RF goes, but you cannot
handle the numher of users.

20 what happens is your guality of your
network goes down.

ME. CREILLY: S0 zignal strength goes
dowin, but cmverége goes up aé fcu go lower; is that
carrect? |

So'sig;al ﬁtrength is your higher --
I'm scrry, the length --

THE WITNE.SS: 5o —--—

CHAIRMAN EOULON: Does it broadcast
more --— |

ME. CRILLY: -— does it kroadeast moré
higher --

{Simaltaneocus Speaking.}

THE WITHESZE: S0 the higher you go —-- -
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ME. CRTLLY}.—— the =ignal strength.

CHATRMAN FOULON: Yaah.

THE WITHNEES: Okay. The higher wou go,
¢he coverage footprint expands.

CHAIBMAN FOULON: Right.

THE WITWESS: However, the network does
not cperate that way simply on the sire.

ME. CRILLY: It's the needs of the
carrierxr.

THE WILITHESS: It's not just the
needs --

ME. CRILLY: Right.

THE WITHESS: ~~.hut your phone
communicates back to that wireless facility.

ME. CZRILLY: Th-huh.

THE WITHESS: Your phone does not
transmit at the same, your phone does net hawve the
zame anteﬁnas inside.

o that -- that path has to balance.
o let's -- I'11 give you —- if you have a Cower
that's 20 miles away, let's Jjust say, and it's
putting out a significant amount of power. ¥Your
phone may see the signal, but your phone call will
never ga throvgh, yvour data will net go through.

Why? Because your phone cannot transmit fax encugh




a2

1| . to reach that leocation.

2 . . CHATRMAN FOULOMN: Righﬁ.

K| | ME. CRILLY: Oh, okay.

4 THE WITHESS: 8o it's a communication
5 of Lwe —-—

O CHATEMAN FOULON: The tTower can

7 Fransmit to you, but --

3 ifimultanecus Speaking.)

o THE WITWNESS: —-- way.

10 CHATRMAN FOULON: -- wou can't transmit

i1 back to it.

12 THE WITHNEZZ: Carrect.

13 ME. CERILLY: I understand.

L4 . CHATBRMAN FOULOM: I= thét corréét?.

15 TﬁE WITNESS; _Corréct,__'. “

16 ' MR. CRILLY: Okavy.

17 THE WITMESS: 20 there has to khe a

1a halance of the ftransfer of data.

15 . ME. CEILLY¥: Thaé's the anly questioné

20 I hawve.

21 ME. ZLATEE: So what you're saying is=
22 as you come up Ringwood Avenue, you drop tower to
23 tower, ¥ou switch tower to tower and you have no idea

24 that the phone is deing that.

25 THE WITNWNEZSE: It iz canstantly
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communicating with -—--

ME. SLATER: -- with the best
available?

THE WITHESS: Yes,

Zo we lock for an overlap pf coverage
between wireless facilities --

ME. ESELATER: Uh—-huh.

THE WITHNESZZS: -— 50 that that transfecx
iz éeamless and that's alway= happening. |

When you hawve an overlap, ¥our phone is
always leooklng at: What‘s_the qualitﬁ; what's the
throughput; what is this user demanding; how much
throughput does hs need?

ME. ELATER: Uh;huh‘

THE WITHNESE: Wall, can I get it on
this particular =sector? Can I get it on that
particular sector?.

A lot's golng on in order to have and
provide good service.

ME. CRILLY: Thank you.

CHAIERMAW FOULOW: Okay. ?Eank you,
Thank you.

T-think I weould like to hear from
someone from the high school, the Board of Educaticn

Superintendent ocr a member of the board and how yaur
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meeting went last night.

ﬁR. FAEPARRO: “hairman, for the receord,
Jaseph.Paparo from Porzio, Bromberg & MNewman. I'm
the attorney foar the school district.

Az Mr: Meese mentioned iﬁ his opening,
a repressentative, the Euperintenaent Wwill cowme
forward during public comment and give a -- give some
remarks, both about the application and about last
night™s meeting.

S0 we would respectfully reguest that
Mr. Beattie come forward during that -- that por;ion
here,

CHATEMAN FOULON: Well, it's getting to
be that time.

Fo I think we'd rather hear frcm.him
hefore I cpen LIt to thé public. Okay?

I think the board, I think the board --
cur anrd hasg quest;ans for him first.

And then the public will also have
guestions for him. | |

SUPERINTEﬁDENT EEATTIE: Gmnd.evening,

MR. WVELTETI: Mr. RBReattie, I would like
to swear you in. |

ENEPREINTENDENT BEATTIE: Yeas, s5ure.

ME. WELTRI: Da you sclemnly swear the
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're abont to give will he the truth, the

whole truth and nething but the truth, sa help you

GSod?

SUPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: Zbhscelutely.

HOGH EEATTTIE,

273-2 RBingwood Avenue, Haskell, New Jersey,

having been duly sworn, testifies as follows:

MRE. VELTRI: Can veu state your full

name, spell your last name.

SUPERINTEWMDENT REATTIE: Jure. Hugh

Beattie, B-E-2-T-T-I-E.

MR. ¥ELTEI: Thank you.
SUFPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: Glkay. Thanks.

On behalf of the Lakeland Regicnal Blgh

School, the Board of Educatien, our students and our

Facility, I'4d
Wanague Plann

meeting this

representing
se8e the well
capahilities

present, are

like teo thank the members of the

ing Board fﬁr inviting us to this
evening.

s the chief school administrator

our district, please understand that we
tower as a way to improve communication
ingide pur =chool building which, at
unacceptakble.

It enables us to enhance ourx

communication in the. best interest of the safety and
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security of our students and faecllity, as well as
provide a revenue stream for ocur district that =serves
as a direct line of support to our students and
educatignal programs.

The district has accepted the expextisé
nt T-Mobile and reviewed the data that they had
provided to ensure the Health and safety of our
students and staff.

With that in mind, the Board of
Education held a town hall meeting at Lakeland

Regional Bigh School Community last night to prowvide

a forum for members of the community to ask gquastioans’

and receive answers from T-Mobwile, the beard and --

about the project, and to try to address any CONcerns

raised,

Thank vou.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: oOkay.

I have a dquestion. My first guesticn
isg: How many students; how many teachers; how many

facility have T-Mohile?

SUBERINTENDENT BEATTIE: I couldn't
an=swer that guestion.

CHATRMAN FOULON: Well, why -- why do
you feel there's a need for T-Mobhile  'and not Verizon

or BT&T or any of the othera?
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1 SUPEBIHTENDENT BEATTIE: Because they-:
2 were the ones whao came to us.

3 iAudience outbuorst.)

4 CHAIBMAN FOUOLOQN: Ckay.

5 SEOJPEREINTEHWNDEWT BEATTIE: This was

a hbefore --

7 ME. CRILLY: Can I ask a guestion?
8 SUPERINTENDENT RBEATTIE: - Let me just
2 answer that fer you, this is before any of us were at

10 Lakeland.

[

11 ' CHAIRMAN FOULOCHN: Okay. Is the T -- is

1z this going to solwve your problems in the high school?
13 SOJPEEIWTEWNDENT BEATTIE: Yes,

14 CHATIEMAN FOULON: Well, how <come you

15 den't kncq how many peocple it's goiﬁg te affect --

1a | SUPERINTEHDENT.EEATTIE: It's going to

17 affect everybody —-

1s {Sfimultanecus Speaking.)

1o " CHAIRMAN FOULON: -- if you =ay it's

20 going to solve your p:obleﬁs?

21 . SUPERIWNTENCENT BEATTIE: -~ it's going
22 to affect evervone.

23 FEMALR AUDIENCE MEMBEE: Tes.

24 CHEIEMAN EFCSULGH: o, it's not, it's

25 anly going to affect  your T-Mobile users.
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ME, SLATEE: Why.don't you-take owver
this?

ME, PLPAEQO: Chairman, with 21l due
respect, I den't khelieve fhe supérintendent's
gqualified to talk abeut anything that has to do with
the —-- |

{Audience ﬁutburst.)

ME. PAPARC: Excuse me. Excuse me.
Excuse me.

iAudience outburst.)

ME. FPREPARO: You'll have your
apporfunity.

The Suﬁerintendent doesn't hawve the
expertise to address whe's going to benefit from the
coverage --

{3imultanecus Speaking.)

CHATEMAN FOULOCHM: Well, he seems To
hawe the expertise --

MER. PAPARG: That's for --

CHAIBRMAN FOULON: -- to say we want

" T-Mokile, because we have a contract with them.

ME. FPAFPARO: The Zuperintendent --
CHAIRMAW FOULOWN: But he doesn't have
the expertiszse enocugh Lo say how much improvement it's

going to give ianside his building?
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MR,.PﬁPARD: The Superintendent'g
testimony was concerning the communications or lack
thereof inside the building, and that's what they
believe, bazed on the data That wﬁs provided,.will -
it'11 address that issue and that's what -- that's
the reascon for the initiative.

CHAIRMAW FOULON: Okay.

ME. SLATER: It would appear that we're
voting on a tower that's only going to really benefit
Lakeland High School. And that's another nebulaous
comment .

CHERIRMAN FOULON: And anly the T-Mohile
usefs will --

{Audience ﬂuthurét.}

ME. SLATER: Well, yes, and the quy
with the Verizon phone or AT:&T phone 1z out of luck.

ME. MEEEE: Wait, that's juét -—

ifimultanecuns Speaking.)

ME. SLATER: .NG. o,

CHAIEREMAN FOUOLOHN: Ho, well, correct us
if we're wWreng, bﬁt that's my thinking too.

MR. SLATER: It's all about deollazrs.
R11l right.

ME. MEESE: It's -- it's -~

ME. SLATEE: There's no conbioh Sense in




19

11

1z

13

14

15

14

17

16

14
20
21
22
23
24

25

70

anyfthing that you said.

FEMALE AUDIEWNCE MEMBEER: hmern.

iBpplaunse.)

FEMALE AUDIEWCE MEMEBEEER: Thank ¥you.

FEMA;E AUDIENCSE MEMBEE: Thank Vol

You reﬁresent us.

ME. MEEEE: ¥You made a comment that
it'=s only going to benefit the high school.

FEMALE LAUDIENCE MEMBEER: It's going to.
benefit ?oﬁr pocket.

ME. MEESE: Ms. Beoschulte waszs wvery
clear ﬁnd shawaed that the gap was laige. It'=s nat
Just -- it's not just the higﬂ school.

ME. SLATEER: But, again, you're talking
abeout a gap —-

FEMﬁLE RUDIENCE MEMEBEEEL: Sir, I tnink
~-— I think you —-

(Audience cutbhurat.)

THE COURT BREPOERTER: I'm sorxry, I can't
hear, I can't hear with the audience =peaking.

ME. SLATER: ﬁuu‘ré talking about
another nebulous gap, okay? And it was done an

computer. ¥You cannot do scmething definite

electronically on a computer. Yeou got te go out with

a fiesld-strength meter and take a ride around --
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CHAIRMAN FOULOMH: Well —-

ME. SLATER: —-- and see where the gaps
Aare.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: They have a lot more
expertise in it than you do —-

ME. SLATER: That'=s what ==~

CHAIRMAN FOULOMN: -- 350 let's just
accept their ezpertise.

ME. SLATER: Qkay. -

ME. MEEEE: And T just say to —-—

MR. SLATER: And she won't dispute me
on that.

CHATEMAN FOULAQN: Yes.

MR. MEESE: The case léw is wery clear
that these kind of propagatieon maps that |
Ms. Boschulte prepared are accepted in the industry
and accépted by the courts.

CHAIEMAN FOULOW: REight.

And we're not dizputing that.

Tes?

ME. CEILLY: I have a guestlon for
Mr. Beattile.

SUPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: Sure.,

MER. CRILLY: What is the student policy

regarding cellphone use in the building during schooel
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hours?

SURFERINTENDEWT BEATTIE: .I wizsh it were
different, of ceourse our students usze their
caellphaones —--

Mz, FIOGRITO: Can you bkack up a little
bit --

SUPERINTEN&ENT EEATTIE: OJh, sorry.

MS. FIORITO: —- because I think fou're

too close.

Thank you.

SUPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: hidn't wéﬁt ta
blow yeu cub.

The -- our students use their
cellphones between classeé.

Sometimes they can use them during
classes, if asked by the teacher, and if thef hawve a
cellphone available.

They use it during lunchtime. They use
it when they're ocutside. They use it in the

hallways.

MALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: Inzide the
bFuilding, not ovutside?

MR; CRILLY: Sa from what I understand,
the T-Mohile coverage gap has to do with inside the

phyasical structure?

e —
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. SUFPERIWTENDENT BEATTIE: Yes. Tesz.
ME. CRILLY: There wWas a young

gentleman who testified at the prior meating about

how --
SUPERINTEWNDEWNT BEATTIE: Yeah.
ME. CRILLY: Great kid, I know him.
SOPERIWTENDENT BEATTIE: Uh-huh.
ME. CEILLY: About the -- the poor
cellphone reception. I deon't know who his carrier is

or whatever, but he was talking about in téerms of
educaticonal content.

Rren't you reliant -- like do you have

Optimum and Jdptimum WiFi or —-

SUBPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: Eight.

ME. CORILLY: -—- or whatevar?

So isn't that where the sducaticnal
content is wia Optimum WiFi and not cellular data.

FEMALE AUDIENMCE MEMBER: Yeah.

FEMALE AUDIEWNCE MEMBER: Yas.

SUPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: I -~ I can't

answeyr that. I don't have that expertise.
ME. CERILLY: It seems that the phone

usage is sacial --
SUPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: Yeah.

'MR. CRILLY: =—- and in emergency
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situaticns, you have a front office that disseminates
then te the classrooms, correct?

SUPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: We havé &11
intercom system.and'a landline =system.

MR. CREILLY: That's for individual
emergencies in terms of conﬁact{-ycu hawve a chain
that -- that a child can be contacted like that,
correct?
| SUPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: ﬁe hawve a
chain which we can call from the main office to call
someochne down.

ME. CRILLY: I mean, my opinion,
cellphone use, I wish the kids would pot them in a
bin -- |

SUPERTINTEWMDENT BEATTIE: You and me —-—
you and me both.

CHAaIRMAN FOULON: Yes.

"SUPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: You and me
hoth.

fAudience cutbhurst.)

ME. CEILLTY: THat‘s heyond, all right,
but whaﬁ I'm saying is in termsa of educatiénal
centent, you are relying on Cptimum WiFi.

SUEERIWTENDENT EEATTIE: Correct.

MR. CREILLY: Thank wvou.
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1 : SUPERIWNTENLDENT BEATTIE: That'a. our
2 carrier.
3 CHAIERMAN FOULODN: Sa it is --
4 ME. VELTRI: Mr. Beattie, while you're
5 —
[ iaudience outbhurst.)
7 . MR. VELTRI: Mr._Beattie, while you;re
B up here -- |
a9 . SUPERINTENDEWT EEATTIE: Sure.
10 . ME. ¥ELTRI: —-- the locatien of the
11 tower's been moved since 2010.
12 | - SUFPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: Okay.
13 MR. VELTRI: Can you describe your
14 achool's decisionmakiﬁg process in movwing the tower?
15 What was done? Do you have an operations committee?
14 and why is the tower now located in its present
17 place?
18 SUPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: We relied on
15 the expertise of T-Mebile on that.
20 ) ME. VELTEI: S0 you had no input in --
21 SUPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: But it was -—-
22 wnat's that?
23 ME. VELTRTI: You had no input -—-
24 SUPERINTEWDEWT BEATTIE: Oh, sure.
25 : NR. VELTRI; -— din the locatian?
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SUPERINTENLCENT EEETTIE: Iif it was
going to be in front of our scheol ﬁr nekt to the
building, no.

of emurse, it was moved further into
the woods. and we found that.to he more suitakle
than having it closer to the school building.

MR. VELTRI: Wa=s there an operations
committee or a committee of the board that -- that
had & decisionmaking process in.the new location?

'SUPERINTENDENT BEARTTIE: Was it?

2 finance committes, the finance
committes agreed an that.

[Audience outburst.)

76

CHAITEMAN FOULON: L fipance committee?

taundience autbursf.]

CHRTEMAN FOULOM: Well, I got a

questicon for you,. It's the same guestion I asked of

Mr. Kawaz@_jphqnetic] 10 ar 13 ¥ears agé, howaever
long it was.
Zre you in the education business or
are you in the real estate business?
([RAudience ocutburst.)
SUPERINTENDGENT BEATTIE: I find that
offensivé.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: I danTt.

L
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SUPERINTENDENT BEEATTIE: Well, let me
ansWwer your guestion fer you.

{AZudience ocutburst.?

SUPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: For 47 years
I've heen in the education business —--

CHAaTEMAN FOULON: Yeah.

QUPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: =- 47 yéars.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: And now yoﬁ1xe --

SUPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: Tﬁat ANSWers
the guestion --

{Simultanecus Speaking.)

CHATERMAN FOULON: Znd now-you;re -—

SUPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: That answers
the guestion -- that answers the guestion in and of
itself.

CHAIEMEN FOULON: "~ Thank you.

C@UNCILM&N CORTELLEZ2S5A: That's really
nice.

ME. VELTRI: Counsel?

CHAIRMAN FOULON: About the same
response I got from Mr. EKowazao too.

SUPERIMTENDENT BEATTIE: I'm not
surprisead.

CHATRMAN FTOULOW: Okay.

ME. WELTRL: o I have a guestioca, has
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1 -— and I don't know if it's reguired at this point,
2| but has the district notified the Department of
3 Education about the lecation of the tower and gotten ?
4 an approval from the Department af Education?. é
5 ME. FAPARC: I would have to confer E
& with the Board of Ed. I'm not aware. I'm not aware 5
7 -— I personzlly am not aware of that.
a FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBEER: Tes.
9 ME. PAFPARO: But they*fe -- they're

10 nedding yes, so I'11 --

11 CHRIRMAN FOULON: Has that been :
12 approved by the state? .
13 ) BUSINESS ADMINITRATOR RAPEPE: We hawe

14 not gotten —- the initial applicatien was appraved

15 with the -- with the rchange in lecation.

14 The application has gene in, but the

17 Department of Education is5 severely oaver --—

18 understatfed and it takes, usually, anywhere hetween

12 six and eight moentha. |

20 | ME. VELTRI: S0 when did -- when did

21 | -the request ga 1in?

22 BUSIHNESE ADMIWSTRATOR RAPE: Arout

23 three months ago.

24 CHATRMAN FOULON: Okay.

25 ' THE COURT ﬁEPORTER: ¥Yaur hame, please.
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BEUSINEZSS ADMINSTRATOR HRHAFP: .Jessica
REapp.
THE CQUERT REPORfER: Heow do vou spell
vour last name?
BUSINESS ARDMINSTRATCHR RAPFE: E-a=-F-F.
THE COURT REFORTER: Thank you.
ME. VELTRI: She should probkably be
sworn in since she —- | o
MPE. PAFPAROD: Yeah, I -- again, I just
want teo get the --
| ME. WELTHI: iust again solely on what
you've already state. |
Just raisge your right hand, please.
Solemnly swear the testimony vou're
about te give will be the truth, the whole truth and
nothing but the truth, so help you God?
BEUSINESS BADMINSTRATOR RAPE: Tes.
J E § 53 I & LA R A F P,
873-A Ringwood Avenus, Haskell, New Jersey,
having been duly sworn, testifies as feollows:
ME. WELTERI: S0 gust give us your
pocsition at the high schoal.
BUSINES:E ADMIWSTRATOR RAPE: I am ths
schooal business administrator.

ME. WELTETL: All right. 2And so you
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answered a mowment age that a reguest to the
Department of Education has gone in --

BUJZINESS ADMINSTRATOR RAFPE: YEE;

ME. VELTRI: -— for the leocation and
apgroval for thisz tower, carrect?

BUSINESSE ADMINSTRATOR RAFPE: Yes.

ME. VELTRI: .And you have not received
a respoﬁse?

BUSINESS ADMINSTREATOE RAFFE: Hao.

ME. WELTERI: aind you expect a responsge
in the next three or four ﬁonths?

BUSIMESS ADMINSTRATOR RAPP: Hopefully
sponexy than fhat.

ME. VELTRI: Okay.

And any approval here would be zsubject
to the Department of Education appraving this,
correft?

BUSINESS ADMINSTREATCE RAPE:
Lbhsoalutely.

ME. VELTRI: Okay.

CHATEMAN FOULON: Okavy.

CﬁUNCILMAN CORTELLESSA: 211 right. I
have a question.

¥ou keep talking abeout ecellphones. Orie

of the key elements that the kids in school use is
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their computers, not simplg cellphanes.

I know you can use ¥our cellphaone as a
computer, I do it all the time.

But this capability with T-Mokile also
has the ability ta.ﬁave internet connectiaons, haot
simply for phones, but for the computers; is that
correct?

I mean, we talked about —-- you know,
Mr. Crilly asked about tﬁe capabilities of the
cellphanes. and we're talking about cellpheones only.

But the key issue with scme of these

kids is not -- yes, I see them use their cellphones
all the time. I have four grandsons. I =ee that
happening.

But there's-alsa capahiliéf to take
their iPads and ftheir computers and use them while
they're in the iunchroom and cther places, which is a
different capabilify regarding access to information
and the capabkility of the network.

o I'm trying to understand that
element, becanse we'keep.talking about phones, when
if T-Mebile, I knew, has an Internet capability as
well, tha; goes heyond the phones.

Is that cﬁrrect of am T qung?

ME. MEESE: Yen're correct.
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CDUHCILMAN.CORTELLESSA: She's back
there, =he can answer that guesticon.

Because that answers the.question af
the capability within the =zchool. I just.dﬂn‘t know
what happened over the last ten years, you know, 1if
the kids were really not getting a 1ot done.

I knaw teﬁ years ago a lot of this
technology wasn't here.

So answer my guestian.

M2, BOSJHULTE: Sc there are cases
where the coverage 1is pﬁmr and a =tudent needs to
finish their homew&rk, they can use their phone as a
hetspot —-

COUNCILMAN CORTELLESSAR: .Yeah,

M&. BOBSCHULTE: —-—- te connect teo their
laptop so theyw can aceess the Internet and get the
inf&rmation that they ne=sd.

.CQUNCiiﬁAN CORTELLESSA: But T read.
thﬁt-they can use ﬁheif'laptops directly with their
connecCian,

BOUSINESS ADMINWNSTRATOR RAPPE Yes.

M&. RBOSCHULTE: To the school WiFi.

COUNCILMAN CORTELLEESSA: Tes,

ME . CR;LLY: Can 1 ask Mr. Beattie,

theough, a follow-up te that.
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The Lakeland WiFi, is=s there a =s=tudent
WiFi? I mean, ohviocusly, vou know, kids aren't going
to want to break in and change-fheir grades or
whatever, I get =s=ome of the securit} gtuff, right?

But I'm talking about is there WiFi for
devices that children can usze on their phones, aget a
WiFi cannecﬁion te access wha; Mr. Cortellessa is
referring to?

QUPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: It's a BYD —-
you*re talking about a BYOD, bhring your owWn device?

MP. CRILLY: Ering your 4Qwn ——.yeah, 50

you bring your own device, right, and then there is a

M3, BOSCHULTE: WiFi.

MR. CRILLY: —-- WiFi that is students
anly, the sdministrators and teachers obvicusly
restrict ift.

SUPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: Yes.

ME. CRILLY: 2o that would answer your
gquesticn, that's a WiFi.

COUNCILMAN CORTELLESSA: Where's Chs
WiFi conpecticon? What's ccnnectiﬁg it teo the outside
world? You know there's --

ME. CRILLY: It's Optimum.

COTMCITMAN CORTELLESEA: Is it only
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Optimum?

ME. CRILLY: That's all -= well, fhat'a
all we have up here. |

CONNCILMAN CORTELLESSA: - Is it T-Mobile
-— if we're putting T-Meobile in there too, they have
that capability --

ME. CRILLY: That'=s cellular, that's
different.

COUNCITLMAN CORTELLESSA: Mo, it's not
completely different.

They hawve that capability as wéll ta
nse their system.

CHATREMAN FOULOH: Okay. Any octher
guestions from the board to the school board aor.
Superintendent?

| iHo Rezponse.-)

CHAIRMAN FOULON: No?

Ckay. I'1l1 ente;tain a motian ta open
the pubic hearing.

'MR. CRILLY: 5o moved.

COUNCILMAN CORTELLEESA: Second.

CHAIRMAY FOULON: Roll call?

M5, FIORITO: Chairman Feulon?

CHATEMAN FOULOHN: Tes.

M&, FIORITO: Councilman Cortellessza?
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COUNCILMAY CORTELLESSA: Tes.

M5. FIORITO: Member Platt?

MRl FLATT: Yes.

M3. FIORITO: Member Zlater?

MER. SLATER: Tes.

M5, FIODRITO: Member Crilly?

ME. CRILLY: Yes,

M3. FIORITO: Member Jordan?

ME. JORLDAN: Tas.

‘Ms. FIORITO: Membér Lecnard?

MS5. LEGNARD} Tes.

CHATRMAN FOQULON: Okay.

Anfcne in the audience wishing to
add£955 the applicant, the superintendent, the EBoard
of BEducation?

izudience outburst.]

CHAIRBMAN FOULON: Let me fin;;h,
please,

There iz some criteria. Ohkay?

I have a button hére- Rnfbody gets out
of order, I will puén the button and the police will
came and Temove you. Okay.

Please step forward and state your pame
and address.

M5. FPEREZ: Hello.
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1 My name is Dulce Perez. I --
2 ME. VELTEI: I'm sorry, would you say
3_ that again?
4 M3. PEREZ: Dulce ferez, L-TU-L-C-E,
L Perez, P-E-B-E-L.
& I actually cccupy the house right
7 behind the QuickChek. arnd I've liwed there for 13
& years, so that's very, vVery rlose to Lakeland
g Fegiconal High &School.
10 THRE COURT REFPORTER: Your address,
11 please?
12 M5. EEREZ: 380 Ringwood Avenue.
iz Olkay?
14 CHAIEREMAN FOULON: Okay.
15 M5. PEREEZ: Good.
16 CHAIRMHﬁ FOULOM: o ahead.
17 M5. BEREELR: Okay. g0 I just h;ve é
13 question and this would ke, you know, towards the
1% | Superintendent and the school administration.
20 5o I am currently a teacher alde at
21 Windscr Schocol Learning Centern. and I am aware that
22 ‘stndents and also administration have different WiFi,
23 right?
24 %3 I'm not sure why the students wooald
25 reguire to have cellular data.
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In my experience at my school we lack,
their phones up im a bin right in freont of them, they
are basically putting.it in there. LZnd we have a log
in far it.

S my -- folleowing that up, with the
WiFi, there are restriections teo what the students can
access during aschpol time and I think that with
mellular data it's cocpening it up teoe acceszs to many
different things that are probahly not going to bhe
allowed through the scheol and, like, through the
school WiFi,

CHAIRMAN FCULON: Ckay.

But let me just =ay this --

MS . PEREZL: Sure.

CHAIRMAN FOULOM: I thiﬁk we 'ra gﬁtting
too inteo the schaol. Okay?

M5. PEREZ: Okay.

CHRTITREMAN FOULON: Thiz iz supposed to
help the entire area --

M3, PEREZ: Right.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: --— if.I'm correct.

MZ. PEREZ: aAnd -- right. And thart's
what I'wve been trving to ses —-

(gimultanecus Speaking.)

CHATRMAN FOULON: And not just the
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school —-

M5. PEREEZ: —-- 4if it's going to help
anyone elise. |

CHAIERMAN FOULON: -- but the
surrounding areas, wherever the gap 1s, it i=. And

this is supposged te £ill the gap.

Mz. FEREE: Right, sir, I understand
that.

I -~ vou know, in my experience, peaple
wsed to go to the main office for contact or anything
like that, but this alsc has to do yith the students.
that go threugh that path every day, =so it does
affect the stuﬁenta.

In my 1% years of living in my
residence, you know, we'we had unsupervised children,
vou know, there have been cocuches 1it on fire. Theaere
hawe been children smoking marijuana and cigarettes,
right?

e all of this actiwity is
unsupervisead. And even as of recently, these
children were sledding on the hill when it snowed,
right?

80 whao's to say that these children are
going to hawve safety even after hours.

That's my biggest guestian, bhecause
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even if we put a 12~foot fence up. sure.

I wark.with eight-year-olds every day.
2nd they get arcund.

50 I am not doubting any teenagers that
go ta a high school to get arcund that.

CHARTEMAN FOULON: Well, I think it's
upon us as a board to make sure that it could be as
zafe as paossible.

MS. PEREZ: Dkay;

CHRIRMAN FPOULON: akay?

2nd I think the attorney for the
applicant has said that he will do -- they will do
whatever we require as far as isclaticn frem that
tower, Correct?

M3. PERE%: ERight.

ME. MEESE; Yeah, the tower, itself,
and the surrounﬁing.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Right. TYes.

ME. MEESE: Mr. Gualtieri testified,
BUre.

MzZ. FEEREZ: Something elze that T would
like teo address is that the MNational Environmental
Policy was signed inte law in 1270.

Zp This is reguiring federal agencies

to enpsure and assess the environmental effects of
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proposed actions prior to making deciszions and
pusually with these envirenmental assessments, they
suggest that an actual, like, a physical
representation of these RF radlio freguency waves and

everything like that be measured in actual time, like

actually in persan. .

I feel like there haszn't been a medical

expert or anybody who has come forth that has

measured these radiec freguencies, especially since,
as we stated before, this tower is going to bhe
121 feet away from —-

CHAIRMAN FOULON: PRight, ves.

M5. EEREEZ: —-- from the lines of lines
of the residency.

25 it affects ~- you know, I -- I livs
there and I'm wery sure Lthat, ydu know, 1f 1t was in
anybody's backyard, they would be doing the same
thing here, standing hersa.

| And I Jjust —-- I want to know that I'm
going te be safe within my house framfthese
frequencies.

CHATITRMAN FOULON: Okay.

ME. MEESE: Mr. Chairman, 1f I may
respond?

She's -- she's partially correct.
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T-Mobile as an FCC licensees does have to cemply with
NEFL. |

M3. FEEREZ: Uh-huhb.

ME. MEESE: It doe=z with each of its
zite, it conducts a full WEPR review and that has to
be conducted and approved befare they build. |

There is no requirément.for actual
field measurements as part of the WEPA review. These
are all done pursuant to the FCC guidelines, which
are the calculations as Ms. Boschulte had testified
ta sarlier.

M5. FEREZ: Okay.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: In cther words, they
have met all the criteria of the faderal
government --

M5. EBFEREZ: Eight.

CHAIRMAN FCOULON: —-- of all branches of
the federal government.

M3, PEREZ: 80 according to the EMFE
fenter website, I did my research, due to the
uncertainty; an—-site teating, with a broadband
E¥-test meter is sprongly recommaended.

ME. MEEZE: I think --

M5. BEREZE: It's= sfrangly recommended.

ME. MEESE: Okay. 2nd to hopefully
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allay the fears.mf fﬁe pubhlic, and I Ehink.we
testified that.we would do this at the last meeting,
a post-construction test to confirm RF compliance.

2nd what Ms. Ecschulte has saild is
we're somewhat less than 2 percent of what would be
allowed and she alse said that when she goes ot with
the actual meter after it's operating, it’'s going teo
he less than that. End.we‘ve indicated that we will
go out post-construction, do that test ana sukmit the
reszults to the beoard.

CHATEMAN FCOULON: Okaiy.

MER. MEESE: bnd, hopefully, that will
help the public understand that thesze facilities
really are wery low powered and well within the FCC
standards.

M&8. LECWARD: What about the other cell
towers in the area, because collectively you're just

talking abont that one cell tower, the T-Mobile cell

towear.

MR. MEESE: FRight.

‘MZ. LEONRRD: What about the other two
towers? I -- wWe're like in a soup, this town --

ME. MEESE: When they -- when they
measure, they'll measure the RF energy in the air and

that will take inteo consideration anything else in
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the environment.

ME. CRILLY: Meaning the test is not
golng to discern where the beam 15 coming from,
fight?

ME. MEEZE: Right.

50 —--

COUNCILMAN COBRTELLESSA: Let me ask a

CHALRMAN FOULOW: Dkay.

COUNCILMAN CORTELLESEA: Let me azk a
related.question to that, okay, b&cagse we're talkiné
about capability. We're.talking about a business.
We're talking about adding different suppliers an a
tower.

How are we dgoilng to controal that going
forward? ¥You're goling to measure it every year when
we add more capahilities own thaf towexr?

How would you do that?

ME. MEESE: I think when wou see the
first meaéurementir you'll realize ycou den't hawve to
do it anymore, because it's that low and what you'll
realize iz that -- and I think if you'lre less than
Z percent with one carrier, if you hawve thres more

carriers on it, you're going to ke lessz than

10 percent.
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When you actuwally do the measurement,
you're going to be probably less than 3 percent. .

CHATEMAN FOULON: I think people --

ME. MEESE: HAnd I think once you -—-
ance you get that first --

COUNCILMAY CORTELLEZSZA: Dkay. Thank
you.

ME. MEESE: -— actual measurement,
you're going to realize that this is5 a non-issue when
it eomes to compliance with the FCCO standard.

CGUNCIiMhN CORTELLESSA: That's great,
but I think it would bhe a good idea if they measured
it on a regular bhasis going forward if yﬁu add
additional capabilities, even if it's only 2 percent
and you're talking about miniscule increases, but
there's nothing wrong for residential confort, school
comfort, 1f y¥ou did measurements regulaxly.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Well, the
measurements aren't go#ng te change, are thEy?

ME. MEESE: You're actually asking for
twao things.

One is if there's an add-on -—-

COUNCSILMAY CORTELLESSA: Yeah .

M. MEESE: ~~—- I think an add-on we can

provide ancther report that demenstrates
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compliance —-
 CHAIRMAN FOULON: Right.

MER. MEESE: -- hut.there iz ~—-

CHAIRMAN fGULON: Buf it's not gciﬁg to
chanqe,_like, we're.z percent and then if nothing is
done, it'=s going to =tay at 2 percent, cﬁr:ecﬁ?

MR. MEESE: Right.

CHRTRMAN FOULOH: Okay.

ME. MEEZE: 5o there's no reason ta
centinune then teo do the monitoring.

CHATEMAN FOULON: Right.

MR. MEESE: It's. ..

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Unless scmething
changes.

MR. MEESE: Right.

CHLETRMLN FOULDN: Right. Okay.

Thagk YOoLu.

You're done?

MS. FEREZ: I just wanted to add one
more thing, so from the National Library of Medicine,
from the Wational Center for Biotechnology
Informatioﬁ, they actually did a study in Germany
with 1,000 patients. &And these patients were closely

studied and were in very clase proximity Lo two

-cellphone towers for about ten years, and within
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those patients, within five to ten years, at a
distance of at least 400 miles, the =~ they felt ill
way mocre than expectea. It was at least threefeld
the time.

Sa I actually do have scme information
from the FCD, from the Federal Communications
Commission, and there's scme information here about,
you know, the different NEPA things.that have to be
approved before that, but.;.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: All right.  Eut, see,
that déesn*t -— I can't -- I dan't want to use "it
doesn't concern us," but it doeén‘t came ¢nto our
realm; ékaf?

MS. PEREZ: Okay.

CHRIEMEN FOULOW: This iz what the FCC
put out, and they're well within what the allowable
rate is that the FCC allows. Okay.

ME. PEREZ: ODkav.

CHATRMAN FOULOW: Mew, it doesn't mean
that 20 years down the road they're gaing to sav:
oh, the FCC screwed up and this is causing brain
cander., Okay?

M3. PEREZ: Right.

Like the Ford situation --

[gimultaneocus Speaking.)
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CHATEMAN FOULON: When I was a kid, it

‘was -- when I was a kid --

M5. PERE&: -- in Ringwcad.

CHATEMAN FOULON: -- it wazg a hig thing
tao smoke. Everybody smoked.

M3. PEREZ: Right.

ZCHRIRHAW FOULON: We all had lead paint
orn our heouses -—--

MS. PEREZ: Right,

CHAIRMAN FOULON: -- and what, 40, 50
yearé later we.find aut it's no good; it's kad for
You.

MS. FEREZ: I feel iike this di=s a
preventable sitgatien.

CHATRMAN FOULON: But there's nothing
that we can do abowt that. There'sz nothing we —— wWe
can't bring it up and say, well, we're voting against
this, hecauss af this.

M3. FPEREZ: Okay.

CHAIEMAN FOULON: It's all within the
reguyatians that.we have no caontrol over.

M3. PEREZ: 0Okay.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Thank your federal --

ﬁS,.PEHEZ: Thank vou for wyour Time.

CHAIRMAN FOULLN: Thank your federal
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government for that.

{Rpplausé.}

M5. CHABRLES: Good evening, evervone.
My name is Marie Charles, 434 Ringwood Avenus.

Good eveningF Ecard of Ed members,
thank vou for being here tonight.

I was at the Board of Ed meeting last
night. I did express some concerns at the meeting.

The one guestion that T hawve for tﬁe
Board of Ed considering that it was bhrought urp
tonight, we were informed that the Department of
Fducaticon was not informed or advised of the
application until three months age, but this
application was imitially cubmitted in 2009, 2010,

BUSINESS ADMINSTRATCER EAPP: It was
approved in 20092,

THE COURT REEQRTER: IT'm sorry.

I can't hear wyou.

Mz. CHAERLEES: Soc was == Wasgm fhe Board
af —— was the Department of Educa£iun aware of this
applicaticn back then?

BUOSIMESS ADMINSTRATOR EHPP: Yest it
was approved back then.

MS., CHARLES: ©Okay.

EUSINESS ADMINSTRATOR RAPP: The only
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reason we had To resubmit is because of the change af
location.-

MS. CHAELES: Okavy. I just wanted to
get clarification on that, because T was not aware of
that.

CHATRMAN FOULON: Let me Jjust point
this put te you too.

If -- if they had not changed the
location, they couwld just go ahead and build this,
akay? They wouldn't have to come here. They
wouldn't have to go anywhere. Okay?

They had to come here because they
moved i¥ and they had to get another site plan
approval,

M5. CHARLES: Well, that brings me to
the next point that I wanted to bring.up tonight.

I den't know if anyone is aware of the
Highlands Act of Wew Jerzey?

Wanague and Passalc County as a whole,
a couple other counties 'in New Jersey are protected
by the Highlands RBct, which is also know asz the
Wetlands Acf‘

My home falls within that Eracket,
which is protected area.

Lakeland S5chool zlsa falls within that
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bracket.

90 I don't khow 1f the board was aware,
town or the Board of BEd? Again --

CHAIEMAN FCOULON: Hell, I weould have to
refer fhat to our Borough EngineEI.

Yes, Mike, is Lakeland High Schooi in
the Highland=a?

ME. CEISTALDTI: I believe -that is5 in
the Highlands area.

M5. CHARLES:. I have the map I <an =zhow
you. ‘ |

ME. VELTRI: Any approval would be

subjecﬁ to that approwval.

CHATRMAN FOULON: Tes.

MS. CHARLES: Well, considering that
the application was submitted after the law was
enacted in 2004, because I did my research, T was
aﬁtually advi;ed of this yésterday, because T
considered possibly selling my home 1f this.tcwer
Wwere Lo get approved, to my father's Hasidic friend
and szomeone said: Hey, look, you might not want to
do that, hecause your house is in a protected area.
ﬁﬁd I was likér what are you talking aboent?

S I did my research, because 1 am a

legal professional. ind this act was enacted in
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2004. Gn due diligence clearly was not performed
when this application was submitted in 2002 or 2010.
Somenne is in breach. And it's at the cost of the
constituents of Wanague. And we're here to get this
rectified.

I have already contacted the NJ DEF.

Trees were cut,. We azked the Board of Ed yesterday
about that. We were deferred to resort to thelr
counseal .

CHAIRMAN FOULOWM: Ma'am, this is
between vou and the board. Okay?
Thi=z really daoes not --

M5. CHARLES: But the board deferred us

l to the taown beard, the Planning Ecard.

CHLTRMAN FOUOLOM: That has nothing to
do with us.

2ll we're going to do is5 we're going to
stipulate -- if we approve this, we're qoling ta
stipulate that all state approvals have to ke met.

M3. CHARLES: But T mean, I'm
presenting to you, because yvou are the planning zone
[sic], right? You're the Planning EBoard.

This clearly falls under ynﬁx
jurisdiction.

CHAIRMAN FOULOMN: Mo, it does not.
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M5. CHALBRLES: It's a zoning . ilissue,
hecause the school is in --

CHAIEMAN FOULON: We, it's not a zoning
izzsue.,

MS. CHARLES: -- it falls_wityin a
protected area.

CHAIERMAN FOULON: It's a site plan
igsue.

MER. SLATEER: We don't do zoning.

CAATIRMAN FOUOLON: We deon't de zonling.

M3. CHARLES: Doesn't the approval have
to fall within your --

ME. WELTEI: Ma'am, what -—-

M5. CHARLES: -— businéss?

I'm just trying to get clarificaticn.

ME. WELTRI: Yes, let me clarify it forx
you.

If this beard appreoves this
application, it will be subjsct the conditions.

and the condition will be that they
must comply with the Highlands reguirements and any
sather federal, state and local requirements.

Ms. CHARLES: ﬁut that's what IT'm
trying to explain.

The applicaticn in itself is invalid,
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hecause Lakeland is a protected site.

You can leak up the law, it's there.
It's in black and white, 2004 it wés enacted. The
application came in 20009. There 1=z a huge problem
here.

MR. VELTRI: I don't know.

M3. CHEELES: Zo this application
sheuldn't even be considered until the state gests
invelved and situates what's going on.

| CHATEMAN FOULOM: Well, the application
can be considered and it can be appraved subject to.

M3. CHAEBRLES: There i no exzempticns
faor this -- for a céllphone tower.

CHAIEMAN FOULON: Ex;use me, what is it
vou don't understand? It's subject to approval by
the state, by all the agencies. It's sublject to.

If they don't get that approwal, then
the application is denied. |

ME. WELTERI: Then they can't build it.

CHAIEMAN FOULOMN: They can‘£ build it.

M%. CHARLES: So then you're saying
that the beard has to g0 te the state and seek
approwal?

ME. PAEARD: I just want_to he clear on

something.
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The board —-- the board is not doing
any -— this is Mr. Meese's application. This is
T-Mebile's application and Mohilitie.
The heoard is not the applicant. I just

want to be clear.

80 any gquestions regarding cutside
agenéies should be directed te Mr. Meese,

M5. CHARLES: I'm ewen more canfused,
becansze we're being told yesterday that the
applicatiaon is T-Mokile --

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Yesz, but the board --
the high schaal iz the landlerd?

| ME. FAPARO: Carrect.

CHAITRMAN FOULON: And it's the property
that it's going ﬁo e built on —--

ME. FAPAEOG: Correct.

CHAIRMAN.FOULON: -— that she's saying
is in the Highlands Act.

ME. PARPARO: Correct.

CHﬁIRMEN FOULON: S0 I think you dm.
have some responsibility for getting approwval to
allow this to be built on your property.

ME. ERPARO: From the Board of Ed --
T'm sorry —- fram the Department of Education, which

was addrezsed to beoarxrd'™s counsel.
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M3. CHAELEZ: Mo,

ME. MEESE: 2nd under the MLUOL, counsel
i=s correct, everyvthing would bhe subject to other
agency appraovals.

CHAIEMAN FDU;ON: Eight.

M5 . CHARLES: So, again, I guess ﬁy
guestion -- because now I1'm even more confused.

I thought the applicatiun came from the
Board of Ed, now 1t's <coming froem T-Mokile.

T-Mobile deoesn't live in Wanaque. How

are they submitting an applicaticn?

ME. WELTERI: The applicant -- the high
school is the landloxd. They are the tenant
applicants. And we are lcoking at a site plan

appraval application.

5¢ that's where we're at. We're using
the word "board” and we're mixing up the Board of Ed
Wwith the BFlanning Board.

M5. CHRERLES: Ma. Net really.

ME. VELTRI: The Planning Board is
looking at a2 site plan applicatién.

If it's approwved by us, it.is subje;t
to the Highlands Act and any other approavals from any
other agencies.

Ms. CHABLES: S50, Mr. Meese, can I
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1 direct these guestions to you, becruse if you

2 ‘submitted the applicaztion, did weou loock intoc the

3 Highlands Act for Ngw Jersey?

4 ME. MEESE: We have not looked inta

b that. We will leook inteo it.

a And if it's subiject teo 1t, we will

7 campiy with their reguirements.

3 MZ. CHARLEQ: I think ance you lock at
3 it, wou'll -- wyou'll notice that your application

1] will be woid -—-

11 MR. MEESE: No.

1z - _ M5, CHARLES: -- because there are no

12 exceptions for it.

14 . ME. MEESE: There are.

15 ' MS. CHARLES: There actually aren't.

18 The only excepticn would be if a

17. homeowner decided tao slightly —-- even me, I can't do

15 -- and I havé a huge property. I cannot build just )
15 anything on ﬁy property. I can't even build on - !f

20 there. T can only slightly modify my heocuse.

21 ME. MEESE: Thank you.
22 We understand that this application :
23 will he subject to zll other governmental approvals, P

24 | " including DEFP and Highlands -—-

25 M5, CHARLES: Well --
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ME. MEEEE: -- and county --

ME. VELTREI: Okay.

ME. MEESE: -- and so0il conservation.

ME. VELTEI: That's & standard
cenditien from this board. It's not unusual.

M3.. CHARLES: 2a the application should
have never been submitted. T-Mobile should have did
their due diligence, as well as --

CHAIRMAN FOULON: They will. - They
will. Okay? They're --

M3. CHARLEZ: Thank you.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Hothing's going tao
happen until they do.

(Applause. |

CHAIEMAN FOULON: Anyone else?

MF. PEREZ: My name is Raul Perez. I
live.at 380 Ringwaood Avenue.

And I am the preperty adjacent to the

. schoal. I would like to use this -- you hawve —-— I'm

5till sworn in from last time or I...

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Huh?

MR. PEREZ: Am I s$till sworn in Ffrom
last time or would I have to do swearing in again or
whét‘s the...

ME. VELTRI: Were vyou. swern in at the
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last meseting?

ME. PEREZ: Last time, ves. Last time,
FEes,

ME. VELTERI: Okay. Well, then if wonu
were, you're s5till under cath tonight.

ME. PEREZL: Understood.

MR. WVELTERT: Do you understand that?

ME., PEREZ: Understood.

I'd just like to reach owver to this map

real guick, because I like to give a wvisual, a lot of

people -- 1s it okay if I use this map? I'm just
going te show something. I won't damage it or
anything.

So, vou know, a lot of people from the
town are up in arms about this. I'"1l shew everyone.
i'll show everyone.

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBEER: Okay.

MER. FPEREEZ: A lot of people from the

a reason because they feel they are going to he

S affécted by this.

8o I'd just like to understand -- to
explain to evervone this is the preoposed tower site,
right here (indicating). This is my pool, this is

the distance (indicating?. Foot-wizse, fall back,

S S ST R
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" whatever it's called, the sethack area, it's -- I

mean, I almost feel likxe this picture is5 apagque for a
reason 5o my house is not seen, but I want for you to
ses it. Thiszs is my.house. This is the propesed site
(indicating}.

CHATRMAN FOULOM: Right.

ME. PEREZ: This ig the schoal all way
awver here (indicating).

o based on.that, I mean, that's one of
the points I would like to make becauée a lot of
people thfmw arcund 153 feet, 152 feet, they're wery
set on 130 feaet. Ok, no not 130, 120 with a Id-foot

rod, perfect, on a 20-foaot elevation.

ME. VELTRI: I think we heard 220 feet
ta the nearest resident. I don't kpow if you're the
nearest, bhut that's ——- I think, was the testimony

from the engineer.

ME_. CEILLY: Teg, 121 feet i1s the
closest.

MR. ¥VELTRI: Tt’"s 121, I thought it was
220,

MER_. CRILLY: Iit"s 220 to the closest
resident, 191 to the closest property line.

MR. VELTRI: Froperty line. Eight.

ME. BPEREE: Okay.
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MER. VELTEI: 5o that's the distance --

ME. FEREZ: We rcan look a2t the map.

Mﬁ. VELTRI: That's what they'res
telling us iz the distancs.

ME. FEREE: And T just wanted to show
vou what it loocoks like, hecause 1590 feet looks like
ocne thing and -- and for wou to get the wisual, I
wanted far youw to be able to see where 1t was.

S0 that's why I'm -- that's why I'm
personally investing in this, obvicuélj, and I'm here
and I'm tryinc to do what I can to preveﬁt this from
happening.

I"ve heen emcticonal 'and a little kit
toco adamant in other meetings, so I'm golng to Lry
and teone it down for this one, being Ef the
importance that this has to the community and to my
own livelihood, as far as my house.

The first thirg I'd like to hring up
ig, last meeting I brought up the fact that there was
a prewvious meeting to the Decembef meeting that was
in May, and T was told I did not receive notification
for that hecanse the meeting never -~ it was —-- The
issue was never discussed.

CHATRMAN FCOULON: The application

wasn't complete at that time.
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ME. PEREZ: Okay. I appreciate that.
I didn't know that was the reason, but --

ME. YELTEI: And there was no testimony
taken.

ME. PEREZ: Clkay.

However, I do hawve one of the residents
that did receive 2 letter.

2 none of the other -- I mean, we
haven't found yet other people who have reéeived it,
but I'm trying to wonder why my letter newver got
there.

ME. VELTRI: But you got netice for the
Deéember meetfting?

ME. FEREZLZ: For the December one,
correct. I'm Jjust trying to.find out about the May
ane, why.I netver gaE notice,

ME . vEtTRi: I couldn't tell wvwou that.

MR. PEREE: I'm suare that's part of the
-- part of the reguirements o serve people. S0 I'm
not sure who would be able to provide that.

ME. VELTRI: .Eut we spaoke after —-

[Simultanecus Speaking.)

ME. FEREGZ: Froocf of service.

ME. VELTRI: —-— the last meeting --

ME. PEREZ: Eight.
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ME. VELTERTI:

ME. PEREZG:

ME . vﬁLTRI:

ME. PEREZ:
one, ocorrect. But, smo —=-
MEB. VELTRI:
paperwork.

ME . MEESE:

ME . PEﬁEE:

ME. MEESE:

night, I"11 state it again

CHAIEMAEN FOQULON:

MR. MEESE: -

11%2

-— you did get notice --
For the last one, right =--
Proper noftice.

But not for the initial

I don't hawve that

And I just --

Enyhbody hawve -—-

-- I mentioned this last
Right .

- the way the process works

iz T-Mobkile econtactes the municipality and either the

tax assessor or the oleark
aWwners within Edﬂ feet.
MRE. WVELTRTI:
ME. MEESE:
T-Mobile does certified ma
and that lis
mesting to make sure that
received a certified -- ox
certified mail.
ME. VELTERET:

MR. MEESE:

prepares a list of propexty’

That'z correct.

They give 1t ta T—Mobile:
ilings.

t is compared before esach
everybody on the list has

has heen sent the

Sent ten days before.

fent, not received,
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ME . pEEEz: Right.

Sp if I -- 1if I just wanted to, who
wonld he abhle to provide that proof of =zervice for
me, your affice or the town?

ME. VYELTRT: FProof of service for what
mesting?

ME. FEREZ: Far the —-- for the May
meeting.

ME. VELTRI: Oh, we hawe to loock back
at that.

ME. MEESE: Yes, wWe can go back and
find it, but the May meeting didn't happen, so it's
kind of irrelewvant.

ME. YELTRI: ERight.

CHATRMAN FOULON: Right.

ME. PEREE: ¥You were =2till reguired to
mall the letter.

MRE. MEESE: The meeting -- the meeting
didn't haﬁpen, but the letter was sent to everyhoady
an the list provided by the town.

CHAIRHHN FOULOW: and we -~

MR. PEREEEZ: All I'm asking for is proof
of service.

ME. MEEZSE: I can preovide —-

ME. PEREELZ: That's all I™m aszking for.

B e il S e e e AR e .,
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ME. MEESE: I'm happy to provide it.

ME. FPEEEZ: It's not -- it's not —- I'm
not_trying'to ztart anything here.

11 right. So in the things that the
tocwn -- that the town has -- the board for the town
has to consider for this -- for this, first of all,
we brought up the mesthetic impact on the town, on
the community. ¥eu know, our neighborhood is known
for the wooded areas, for the wilderness, for the,
you know, kind of suburban and little wooded areas
situation, the charm, vou might savy.

S0 the installatien of a cell tower
would definitely impact the landscaping and disrupt
the scenic wiew.

T know that the T-Mohile
representatives hawve alluded te bleadiﬁg 1t inte the
land=scape. I stated kefore I had never seen a
130-foot tree around here that it's going to blend in
with. Like a zegquoia, I don't know. We're trving %o
-- we're trying to -- we would like to preserve the
visual appeal of our community, and it’s.part af
maintaining the guality of life of all the residents
that Wanague have.

I vnderstand thaft yaou cannct make a

decisicon on health concerns, but I'd still like to
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address it. I understand that there iz data for and
against —-

CHATEMAN FOULOQN: I kelieve we've heard
aon that topic --

ME. PEREZ: That -- yezh, so that's
what I'm saving —-

CHATBRMAN FOULON: —-- from the firast
Woman --

ME. PEREZ: But there's no —-— but
there's no definitive data either way.

I agree with you on the fact that --
and I bhrocoght it up last night at the meeting that
even Lthough T-Meokile has brought in: Flanning
experts; RF experts; zoning sxperts. They have not
-—- a stencgrapher —-—- they hawve not Eraugﬁt in a
medical experts to at least say, hey --—

CHATIRMAN FOULON: Well, ockay, I can
tell wou this. I've doene a lot of rezearch on this,
especially.since I had a scon that had brain cancer,
ckay? fThere's not a doctor in the world that's going
to say one way or the ather -- -

ME. PEREZ: Correct.

CHATRMAN FOULOMN: Okay?

ME. FEREZ: Zee —-- all right. Butr ~-

kut as all cother technoleogies, wou kacow, cellphone
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and RF ﬁndulatiaﬂ, all the freguencies, they --
everything evolves with technologi. Like wou were
saving before, you know, we were smoking in the
hospital, in a planse we used to -- we smoked. And
now it's gone, bhecause now it's, ‘you know. ..

CHAIRMAN FOQULON: 211 right. I think
—- I think you're getting a little repetitive here.
Okay? A&And there's a lot of pecple we have to have
come 1p.

ME. WELTRI: Mr. Perez, one other
thing, ocur security did pull the May mailings --

MER. PEREEZ: Okavy.

ME. WELTEI: —-- and you received or weare
sent & certified letter on May 3rd and I got the
stamp from the post office —-

ME. EBEREZR: Okay. I'd just like to
take a guick peruse so I can see 1L

M. YWELTERI: That's yau, right?

ME. FEEREZ: That is me.

ME . VELTRI: Okay.

ME. PEREZ: Thank you.

CHLTRMAN FOULON: Okay. 2o —--—-

MR. WELTEIL: Mo prablem.

 CHATRMAN FOULON: -- let's hear from

somebody else. Okay.
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MR. FEREEL: Can I just finiszh?

7 have three other points, that's it.

5o additionally, there have been more
—-- there have been new studies and -- .

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Ha, I'm net going te
entertain the health sspect=z of it, akay?

ME. PEREZ: ckay.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Because 1t's going
nowherea. There's nothing we c¢an da akoot that.

MR. FEREZ: Okavy.

Property walues, anocther iésue. I'm
sure that a lot of pecple here own their residences
and this would definitely negatively impact the
property wTalues in the area. Home buyers and renters
are trying to prioritize neighborhoeds with minimal
wvisual and environmental.disruptions.

The perception, vou know, of living
close to a cell tower can centribute to a decline in
property walues up to 20 percent.

Legsirability —-

CHAIRMAN FOULOW: It kind of goes both
WAaAya,  you Xnow. Somebody 18 not going to buay your
houze if they can't get a =zignal, are they?

MR, PEREE: That's my next point,

that's -my next point.
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CHAIBRMAN FOULOH: You know what I mean?

ME. FPEREAS: Everyoene T know, everyone I
know, and as much as all of us complain about
Optimum, everyhody here has service —-

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: res.

MR. PEREZ: -— all the time,
everywherea, My son went to Lakeland, had continuous
service, sSo...

CHATREMAN FOULON: Dkay. Well, we'we
heard =sxpert testimony where there is a gap.

MALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: For == for an
alleged gap.

ME. FEREZ: It's an —--it's an imaginary

‘gap because --

CHAETEMAN FOULOGHM: Okay. Let's qust
kick this arcund a bkit, okay?

I don't think T-Mokile wants ta gao
through the expense of building this tower, and all
of the legal ramifications and what have you, if they
didn't really feel there was a need for it.

ME. FPEREZA: Who established the nesd?

FEMALE AUCIENCE MEMBER: They do.

CHATEMAN FOULON: They do. Okay? And
they're spending --

ME. FEEREZ: BPased on what?

T
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CHAIRMAN FOULON: How much is wour

total ~--

ME., PEREZ: If's just, 1f you build it,

they will come Ltype of situation.

ME. MEESE: A leot.

CHATEMAN FOUOLON: I mean, severai
hundred thousand dollars, I'm sure, D£ morea,

MER. MEEZE: Easvy._

CHARTAMAN FOULON: And they're neot going
to spend that money if they didn't think they wears
going ta get.a retvorn on it by enhancing theix
service.

M#. BFERER: Eegarding the prewvious --
the engineer's statement akbout the icicles and parts
af the tower falling straight down, that's definitely
-— I mean, I hope there's zero wind. I mean, at that
point, my house, you saw where it is5, so that's a --
that's a very important concern for me.

I just want to bring to the tabkle also
that I submitted reguests, OPRA reguests to bhoth the
school and the town and did not receive a reply from
either --

CHAIRMAN FOULOH: A reguest for what?

ME. FEEREZE: -— regarding -~ regarding

permits and other certificates that may have been had
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to get approved before they started this whole -—--

CHATRMAN FOULOH: Okay. They're not
going to apply fTor permits wntil everything is
approved.

ME. PEREZ: Ckavy,

CHAIEMAN FOULON: And everything, i1f we
approwe it, it's going to be subject to them applying
for all the necesszary permits from the ftown, the
state, the county and the federal government.

ME. MEESE: nd we stated this last
night, Mr. Chairman, somecne in the puhlic stated
that T-Mobile was dolng work, they have done no work
at Lakeland High S5chocl.

CHAIEMAN FOULON: REight.

ME. MEESE: Ho work has commenced.

CHATEMAN FOOLON: Eight.

Het one stone has been turned. and it
Wwill not ke until all the appreoevalsz are in place.

ME. PRREZ: Well, there has been --
there has hbeen work there done, T'm -- I witnessgsad -~-—
but I'm not saying it's T-Mabile, but there has been
wark there since September, since after Che field was
done. |

Last, but not least, Wwe have the iszue

onf the reinforcement that they brought up, vou know,
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if they hawve to go higher, that they don't need any
rermits oxr anything. They tried to dismiss the
advantages of being higher, yet they're still
choosing ta be on teop of the tower. 8o there's a ~-
kind of an irony there,

The Superintendent referred tec the
connectivity withian the school. dur 2choal ranked
134 out of 467, apparently with no Internet or all of
these Internset problem= that are created in this
situatieon.

Last, buf not leaét -=

MALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: He =ays he's
done.

MER. FEREZ: -—- I'd ju=st like to ask
Everybody.thatfs aon the board, you knuwf.and anybody

-- I mean everybody that lives in Wanague here, you

know, why —- why aren’'t we all on the same side?
Thiszs iz a community. - We should all be on the same
gide.

CHATIEMAN FOULON: I don't think that we
aren't on the same side, and let me tell you this, I
don't think there's a person on this beard that
really wants this. Okay? Eut it's not a matter af
what we want, it's a matter of what we hawve to do.

dkay --
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Mk. FEREZE: And - and —-

CHAIEMAN FQULON: End what we have fto
do 12 we hawe to comply, we have an applicant with a
site plan, he has.complied with all regulations,
local, federal, state. Okavy. End if they do that
and there'=s ne variancees reguired, there's not much
we can do. Dkay?

Your argument is with the Board of
Educaticon, Lakeland High School, not here.

ME. PEEREZ: Underszstood. I just wanted
tao, kecause of your saying that, and 1ike evervhody
elee that'z involwed in this, we -- you kﬁ@w, we have

-—-— we have heard froem the board that it's the zoning

isane. The zoning says 1t's the town. The town says

it"e T-Mobile. T-Mokile zays —-- so we fegel like
we've been bounced around a little bit.

And bhased on that, to that statement,

on your —--— on our Wanague Ordinance it 5a§s:

"The Barough of Wanague, in i1tsa
ahsplute discretion, reserwves the expresszed
righf to deny use aof the property aforesaid
for antennas or tLowers."

CHAIEMAN FOULON: Okay. That's not

Ehis hoard.

MALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: &nd they
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in Octobhex.
ME. PEREZ: That's what IT'm saying. 2o
right to deny 1if.

CHATEMAN FOULON: HNa, we da nat. The

Mayar and Cowncil had that right in ¢ctober and they

decided to let it go.

gaying no —-

right to deny

here?

name, please.

Lil Sloginski.

time.

lastf noame.

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMEER: If vou're

M5, SLOGINSXI: If you don't have a

it,; what are yeou voting on? Why are we
CHAIRMAN FOULON: What's that?
ME. SLOGINSEKET: If you -—-

THE COURT REFPODETER: I"m sorry, your

M2. SLOGINSETL: I"m Sarry. My name is

We know where I live. I said it last

THE COUORT REFPOBRTEER: Please zpell yvour

M5, SLOGILHSET: 2-L-0-G-I-W-2-E-I.

address?

again. I dan'

CHAIRMAN FOULON: And please state your

MS. SLOGINSKI: I'm not going to say it

t hawe to. There'™s Daniel's Law --—
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CHAIRMAN FOULON: Yes, vou do have to.

M5. SBLOGINEKI: I stated it last time,
it's Daniel's Law. I don't have fto —-

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Ma'am, wWe have a
court stenographer here that iz asking for your --

M. SLOGIHNSEIL: I'llL go tell her

.pérsonally.

CHATRMAN FOULON: No, #xcuse me, 1I'm
not going toa allew the —-- okay. -

MZ. SLOGINSEIL: © You know where I live

CHRITEMAN FOULON: Is there zameone
else? Sameone else?

M5. SLDG;NSHI: Okay. 390 —-- s0 if I
get killed by my 5ta1ke£, that'll be great.

290 172 Ringwood Ave, Wapaque, New
JTersey. Thanks.

CHATRMAN FOULOW: Thank you.

MS5. SLOGIMSKT: Thank vou for wiolating

Daniel's Law. I ferget what I was going to say.
S0, veah, 1f wyou guys have no powar,

then why are you a beard and what are you voting on?

If vou have no power in a situation, because I think

the reason that wou have a wote iz becauze yvou do

hawve power in this situatian.
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CHATREMAN FOULON: Ho, you're wrong.

M5, SLOGINSEKEIL: That doesn't make any
sense, bhecause then what is your position here?

CHAIEMAN FOULON: Mike, exzplain -—-

MS. SLOGINSEKIL: I den't understasnd.

ME_. VELTETI: We're the zoning beoard.
Ke hawe site plan approval powers. There's an
ordinance. There's a;rtain elements of the site plan
thaf we have a right tao leck into and require. Wae're

locking far safety Lssues.

But in this particular application,
there are no wariances being applied for. They'wvwe
camplied with the ordinance in terms of the bulk
requirements. Eo & lot of --

M53. SLOGINSEI: 5o just like -- just
like ¥you guys don't know what the cellphone, I den't
know what no varilance mean. ¥You say that a laot, I
would like an explanation. What does no wariances
mean? Like what does that mean?

ME. WELTERI: There's certain szetback
requlirements, height reguirements in the ocrdinance,
that if they wanted to go higher or dewviate from the
setkhacks, they would have to come to us, prove
certain things for us to grant that difference, that

variance.
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They are complying with the bulk
reguirements in the crdinance. So we are 1D0king at
an application where there are no variance reguests.
We do have zsite plan approval. We are loocking at the
zite plan. The guestions are directed towards health
and safety izsues, and that's why we asked the
endgineer to come hack. We wanted to hear from the
high school, because certain information was sent out
te the public that they did their due diligence and
complied with health and safety lssues on the

relocation of this.

8¢ we heard from them tonight. We
heard from the engineer. and that's what we're
trying to determine. There's cerytain limitations on
federal law. We hawve listened Lo their ekperts. If

the board thinks they're credible, then we don't have
any expert teastimeny te challenge their findings.
&kay?

I'f the bhoard wants to go ount, hire
experts or an obhjector wants to hire experts
challenging the applicant's findings, we'll listen to

the testimony, but Wwe haven't heard any of that wvet.

M3. SLOGINSET: The fact that the bkoard

doesn't want to go ocut and hire experts, the fact

that wyvou haven't, it just shows, like, a lack of
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interest more than anything, kbecause you have -- you
have the right to.

ME. VELTERI: That's vour apinian,
ma'am.

If the koard thinks that we have --

Mz, SLOSTHSEI: It's an impression --
it's an impression that the board has laeft on me.
It"s not my opinion. ITt's me meeting with you fiwve

hours last meeting, thisz ncw, and seeing a
lackadaisical attitude about the people of this town
and our properties.

20 I just want te say, I want to say
really guick --

CHATRMAN FOUTLON: Okay: ¥Youxr is%ue is
not with this board. It's with the Board of
Educatiaon.

M3, SLOGITHNSEI: 2And they say itfs with
Vo,

So why den't you hash it out right in

front of us. Why don't vou take responsikbility right

TROowW, ¥You or them? Becavnse somecone's got to --

that's why we wanted you in the same raoom, s5o0 Ltalk.
ME. WVELTRI: We'we heard from them
tonight.

MS. ELOSINSET: Zo they =may it's not
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their responsihility under oath --
ME. VELTERIL: The Board of Eduction --
M5, SLOGINSEI: ~= under cath say it's

not his reasponzihility.

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: Tes.

FEMALE AUODIENCE MEMBER: Taz,

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: Tes.

HATLE AUDIENCE MEMEEER: Taes.

MR. VELTRI: Hold on.

FEMALE ATUDIENCE MEMBER: Taes. They
have.

CHATEMAN FOULOH: I hawve heard —-- T
have heard that the EBoard of BEducation has said --

MALE AUODIENCE MEMEER: I'd like to hear
it.

CHﬁIRMRH FOULOM: —- that it's up ta us.

FEMARLE AUQIENCE MEMBEE: Yes.

CHATLRMAN FOULQN: And it's neoet —-

ME. YELTERI: This -- wait, hold an.

CHATRMAW FQULQN: It's up to them.

ME. PAPAROD: What was represented is
this board has the ability toc approve the
application.

The Board of Ed, again, I'we said it

before, they're not the applicant. They are Lhe
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pfoperty oWner,

This 1is T—Mmbile --

ME. YELTET: And they'we consented fo
the application.

ME. PAPARO: Correot.,

CHAIBRMAN FOULOMN: ERight.

MR. PFAPARO: Carrect.

FEMALE ATUDIENCE MEMBEER: That's right.

ME. . PHPERO: But they're not --

landience suthurst.)

ME. FAPARO: Hait, they have no
ochligation to present proof. They hawve no obligation
to answer guestions. They came as a cocurtesy ta
answer the gnestions that were raised in Decemher;

CHAIBMAN FOULON.: T beg to differ with
you --

MR, PAPARO: Well, that's fine.

CHAIRMAN. FOULON: ~- I think they have

ME. PAPARO: That's fine.

CHATEMAN FOULON:. -- great amountsz of
respdnsibility.'

ME . PAFPARO: And they have -- and they
have --

CHARIBRMAN FOULON: They have the greater
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responaihility —-

MR, PAPAR(: Mr. CThairman, let me
finish.

CHATEMAN FOULAON: -« nobt us.

'MR..PRPARG: Mr. Chairman, let me

finish.

They had the -- wait --

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER; Transparendcy.

{Bdudience cutbhurst.)

ME. PAPARC: They had the courtesy to
hold the méeting last night fozx anybodf that was
interested ocutazide --

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: They didn't
answer guestions.

ME. PARPREO: What I{m saying thisz is
exact --

COHAIRMAN FOULON: Let him talk, pleasze.

ME. EBAFPARO: Thi=z is the exzact reasaon
why ther% will be no one else from the Board of Ed
coming forward, hecause they came forward and nobody
can talk --

tApplause. )

ME . PAPARO: HNobeody can talk hecause
the audience wants to take over this hearing process.

I'm.trying tao explain.
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FEMALE AULDIENCE MEMEEE: Fart of the
community.

FEMALE AULIENCE MEMEER: Yeah,

{Addience outhurst. )

MR. PAFARD: Thiz is —-- this is5 my time

M3. BELOGINZET: I'm actually
interrupting —-- I'm speaking --

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMEEE: Teah.

ME. CRILLY: Can I just —— as a voting
memher anﬂ, Steven, please agree or disagreese —-—

" | ME. VELTERI: 0f course.

ME. CEILLY: -- hecauvse I think the
publiz needs to hear that. Okay.

ME_. WVELTEI: Eure.,

ME. CEILLY: I've got all this paper.
I'wve read through. I studied.

Mr. Berg, I read your letter, right,
defining the zcope. And I've got to balance a lot of
things.

Znd I'm not an attorney, okay? I'm not
a telecommunication expert. I'm a member of the
public, wolunteering for the tawn.

Z¢ this i1s what I'm trying to frame,

what are the restrictions that federal law is
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impesing upon this governing bedy, what we can look
at?

As long zs T-Maobile —-- let me finish.
s long as T-Mobhile -- now first of all, the FCC
concerns about radiati@n, I know what yvour concerns
are.

M3. SLOGINEEKI: That's —— that's not my
-— my concern is my proximity and not hecause cf_
radiation specifically. |

ME. CRILLY: Can I finish please?

MS. SLOGINSKI: Uh-huh.

ME. CRILLY: I'm just telling vou how
I'm —- |

M5, SLOGINSEI: No, I'm just making
sure yolu know that's my —--

ME. CSRILLY: -- framing my_?qte --

Mi. ESLOGINEET: Uh-huh, wyunp. Tup.

ME. CRILLY: -- and my decisicn —-

Okay. e the rédiaticn izsne iz off
the table for us.

M3. SLOGINSEI: I know, I'm aware.

ME. CRILLY: Okay?

And, Mr. Eeryg, in gyour letrter yonu
stated that as well. All right.

3o, same of my guestioning rewvolwved
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around safety, height of #ewer, economic incentive —-

MS. SLOGINSEKEI: Uh-huh, wyes=s.

ME. CRILLY: -- of that tower going up,
that's what all of my'qUEstiﬁning has béen.

M3. SLOGINSEI: Yeah, vyvou --

ME. CRILLY: It's done in accordance
Wwith your represent -- okav.

M5, ELOGSINSEI: Yeah, wveah.

ME. CRiLLY: Understanding that. Okay?

2., SLOGINSEI: Uh-huh.

MRE. CEILLY: But that's really the ocnly
latitude, becauvuse when you talk about gap in
coverage, they'we had a certified expert that has
spoken abocut gaps in coverage. I read My, --

Mr. Berg, 1t was your letter tﬂat madse me ask the
gquestion about the --

ME. BERG: Tou asked the wrong
gquestion.

ME. CRILLY: Well, thank you.

(Lzughter. }

ME. EERG: ¥You asked the wrong guesticon
and you got an answer that ansﬁered your guestiocn --
ME. CRILLTY: Well, ockay.

ME . BEEG: Eut let's look at —--

MR. CREILLY: ¥You'll have your time,
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ckay?

But, anyway, so I am very constrailned
here, right?

ME. ELOAGTINZIET: Dh-huh,

ME. CRILLY: S0 what -- yes, we have to
approve 1it. The @#chool bhoard'=s xright. And we're
right. We're hoth right what we're telling vou.

M3, SLOGINIKI: Yeah.

MAR. CRILLY: Ke're not bouncing you
back and forth.

There are cohstraints on this beoard.
And there's a wvery narroaw scape, Wwhat we have teo look
at to say ves or no.

M. SLOGINSKI: SD_ -

ME. ZBRILLY: And T have to come up with
a credible safetf igsue, right, regarding cell tower
height, toppling over, ice falling eff, things such
as that.

MS. SLGGINSKIE 50 something
safety-wise, I very much wanted ﬁo mention, that
hasn't keen sddressed 18, yes5, 1t's 191 feet from --
my praperty goes right up te that and my house -—-

| ME. CRILLY: Right.
Ms . SLOSINSET: -~ hut we're down hill,

and this is going to be abaowve us.

R NmNTE L T T T Tt T
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ME. CRILLY: Right.
ME., EBELOGINSKI: S50 if it was toe topple
in our directicon, it's going to =slide.
A2nd I mean, they have their —— ah, did

they sénd their engineer hqme? Is he gone?

I don't know --

ME. MEESE: He's back there.

M5. SLOGINSKET: -- but their —-- what
happéns Lf the tower f£alls and you have a 20-foot
hill and a housze that's under it? Like, vou know —-

ME., CRILLY: fan we —- ¢an we just —-
Steven, did i frame the voté properly ocr what am T
missing?

MR. WELTRI: 2o far you're doing well.

MR, CRILLY: Okay.
M2, SLOGINSKI: I'ne Jjust =z=aying that
that's a safety issue that has -- there's -- there's

infinite amounts of =safety issues that we could
address.

ME. CRILLY: But as I szid, we have a
wery narrow scope here, right?

M3, SLOGINSEIL: I under=stand.

ME. CRILLY: Sa =- B, yYes.

Now, what is2 wour light at the end of

the tunnel? EBRight? No gne's brought up the
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Highlands Act.

right?

¥ou Still have recourse.
M5. ELOGINWNSET: We have proof.
ME, CRILLY: It daesn't end herxe.
ME. ELOGINSET: :Yeah.
Dh, I koow. Yes,
ME. CRILLY: Okavy.
M5. SLOGINSEI: I'm going to be around.

ME. CBILLY: It doesn't end here. BIll

M2, SLOGINEET: Tes.

MR. CRILLY: But juast understand what

the role of this board iz and the limitations ocn the

gcope Chat we

guiys.

struggle with

down.

But --

hawe. A1l right?
M3. SLOGIWNEEI: Yeah.

ME. CRILLY: And I -- and I hear you

M5, SLOGIWSEL: Ha, I kEnow yFou —-—
ME. CRILLY: -- I see vyou guys and I
it. Okay?

MZ. SLOGIWEETL: Yas.

FEMALE AUDIEWNCE MEMTBER: Teou let us

ME. CRTLLY: And T struggle with it .

MZ . SLOGINSKI: I just --
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ME. CRILLY:_—— but that's the
consgtraints that the wvoting memhers have.

ME. SLCGINEERI: I just want to mention
that I -- I ~= T'm not sure if I read this in
Eabert's letter or somewhere else, but if the cancern
iz kbeing perscnally sued over wvoting, like using your
right to wvote on the board against T-Maobile, they
can't sue you personally or kankrupt you, as far as I
know from what I uvunder=astand.

They can't bankrupt the town. If —-- it
you loze, you're not responsible faor thgir feas,

ME. CRILLY: I don't even think about
that.

M2, SELOGIWNSEI: Okay.

ME. CERILLY: I don't ewven think about
that.

M3, SLOGIWN3EL: I'm maote speaking to
ETELYVONE.

ME. CRILLY: I'm txrying to see 1if they

comply —--

M5. 3LOGINZKI: Yeah.®

MER. CRILLY: —- that's what I'm trying
ta da.

M&. SLOGINWNEYETI: But I -- I just think

that if you'wve read Robert's 30-page letter th{t I
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think that tﬁe?e*s encugh in there that says Lthere’s
reasons to véte agaiﬁst it; Just fram what the
ordinance ig frem —-- 1f yeou read the letter I'm =ure
you know what I'm talking about.

CHATEMAN FOULON: I read the letter --

(Simultaneocous Speaking.)

M5, S5LOGINSET: So I'11l —-- I'11 let him
-- I'1ll let him —-

CHEIRMEN.FOULON: ——:get through as
man? aspects of the letter --

MS. SLOGINSEEL: -- take over if he's=s
going next or —— ar are yoo?

CHAETEMAN FﬁULON: And --

MALE AUDTENCE MEMBEER: Yes.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Wait.

MALE AQODIENCE MEMBER: Sure.

CHATEMAN EFOULON: Are wvou a regident?

ME. MEESE: W®Wo, he's the attorney.

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBEE: He's our
attorney.

MALE AUDIEWCE MEMEEER: He'=sz our
zttorney.

CHAIERMAN FOULDMN: Well, let's hezr from
the residents.

Come an.
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ME. CRILLY: Yeah, the residents.

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: Does 1t
matter? Ckay.

FEMALE AUDIENCE HMEMBER: Fleasze.

M2, EEARNEY: ¥ezs, I hawve the same --
the same iszsue we had before, my name is Melissa
Eearney, I don't live in town, bhut I hawve a kid who
Jgoes to Lakelqnd.

THE.COURT EEPORTER: Please spell your
last name.

MS5. KEAENETY: Eearney, K—E—A—R—N—E—YT

THE COTRT REPORTER: Hnd vour address.

CHAIRMAN EGDLDN: And you live where?

M3, KEERNEY: I live 1in Ringwoﬁd.

I'm a board member, but I'm speaking as
a priwvate citizeﬁ;.P.O. Ecx 129, Riﬁgwuod, Mew
Jermety.

You'rtre leoaking for a mailing address,
that's where I get mail.

T don't get mail at my residence.

I just ~-- at some pointa T believe
somebody =zaid that last night's meeting was a
hearing. ﬁs far as I know, 1T was at town hail,
hecause I know legally a hearing, there's minutes,

there's things like that. Se I qust want bto make
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sure that it was presented as a town hall and not a
hearing.

I know that it sounds like I'm heating
g dead harse, but I do want to emphasize there i1z a
frustration with this kind of wild goﬂse.chase. Yeou
know, the Plénnihg Board is saying.the decisicon iz up
to Lakeland. Lakeland 15 saying -- seems to be
saying it's the Flanning Board or the Mayor and
Council. How it's ®WJ DOE. Mope, it's LDEP. Hope,
it's zoning. Hope, it's the site plan.

50 just so0 that you understand, 1it's --
it's -- everywhere we seem to go, go there for the

anawer and when we go there, not cnly not get the

answer, we're told te go scmewhere else.

And while I, ¥ou know, &njoy getting

cut of my house every once in a while, I'm kind of

meetinged-out, but it's important, so I"11 4o it, but

just so you knoew that's part of the frustration here.

I apologize. I hawe gquesztions and T
don't koow if.anybody‘s going to answer them, but I'm
going to put them out there anyway.

Iz there going to be a light at the top
of the cell towser?

ME. SLATER: No.

MS. EEABNEY: Mot -- not at all?




